

City of Tomball Master Fee Schedule FY 2023-2024

Effective October 1, 2023

# Table of Contents

Administrative Fees	2
Alarm Permits & Fees	3
Alcohol/Liquor License & Permit Fees	4
Animal Services Fees	5
Business Related Permits & Fees	6
Development Permits, Inspections & Fees	8
Fire Department Permits & Inspections	14
Municipal Court Fines & Fees	17
Parks & Facility Rentals	18
Pipelines, Wells, and Seismic Activities	20
Police Department Fees	21
Utility Fees, Rates & Charges	22
Wired Telecommunications Services – Provider License Fees	27
Miscellaneous Fees	28
Appendix A: Municipal Court Fines and Fees Offenses	29

### **Administrative Fees**

#### General Penalty for Violations of Code (Sec. 1-14, Code of Ordinances)

Violations of City of Tomball Ordinances shall be punishable by a fine not exceeding \$500.00, except as otherwise noted.

Violations of Ordinances that govern fire, safety, zoning, public health, and sanitation shall be punishable by a fine not exceeding \$2,000.00.

Violations of traffic laws which are punishable as a Class C misdemeanor shall be punished by a fine not exceeding \$200.00.

**Credit Card Processing Fee** 

The City charges a processing fee of three percent (3%) on all credit card transactions.

Nonsufficient Funds Fee

When a check has been returned to the City account as nonsufficient funds (NSF), the City will notify the issuer of the check that cash payment plus a \$30.00 nonsufficient funds fee is due and payable immediately. If customer does not redeem the NSF check and pay the NSF fee, the City may arrange for services to be canceled immediately.

Notary Public Fees

Service	Fee
For protesting a bill or note for nonacceptance or nonpayment, register and	\$4.00
seal	
For each notice of protest	\$1.00
For protesting in all other cases	\$4.00
For certificate and seal to a protest	\$4.00
For taking the acknowledgement or proof of a deed or other instrument in	\$6.00 for first signature;
writing, for registration, including certificate and seal	\$1.00 for each additional
	signature
For administering an oath or affirmation with certificate and seal	\$6.00
For a copy of a record or paper (uncertified copy) in the notary public's	\$0.50 per page
office	
For taking the deposition of a witness	\$0.50 for each 100
	words
For swearing a witness to a deposition, certificate, seal, and other business	\$6.00
connected with taking the deposition	
For a notarial act not provided for	\$6.00
Public Information Charges for Providing Copies (Texas Administrative	Code, Title 1, Chapter 70)

Charges to recover costs associated with public information requests shall be assessed in accordance with Texas Administrative Code, title 1, part 3, chapter 70, rule 70.3 Charges for Providing Copies of Public Information. Charges are summarized below for convenience, but any requestors should refer to the TAC for the most up to date costs.

### **Alarm Permits & Fees**

The Tomball Code of Ordinances requires a person to	obtain an alarm permit/registration before	ora the
person operates an alarm system. The Alarm Permit Ap		
property and alarm system.	pheation ree is determined based on the t	ype o
Type of Property	Fee	
Residential property	No f	ee
Individual apartment unit	\$50.	00
Nonresidential area of an apartment complex equipped		
panic, or duress alarm, or fire alarm system		
Commercial site equipped with a burglary alarm, hold u	p, panic, or duress alarm, or fire \$50.	00
alarm system		
False Alarm Notification Fees (Sec. 16-59, Code of O	rdinances)	
If an alarm system transmits more than three false burgl	ar alarms or fire alarm notifications within	n a 12
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f		
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification.		
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <i>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</i>	Fee Fee	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm	or the fourth and each subsequent false	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm	Fee         No fee       \$25.00 per false alarm	
notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm	Fee No fee \$25.00 per false alarm \$50.00 per false alarm	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm	Fee         No fee       \$25.00 per false alarm	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm For each false alarm thereafter <b>Commercial Burglar/Fire False Alarms</b>	Fee         No fee         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$50.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm         Fee	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm For each false alarm thereafter	Fee No fee \$25.00 per false alarm \$50.00 per false alarm \$100.00 per false alarm	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm For each false alarm thereafter <b>Commercial Burglar/Fire False Alarms</b>	Fee         No fee         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$50.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm         Fee	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm For each false alarm thereafter <b>Commercial Burglar/Fire False Alarms</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm	Fee No fee \$25.00 per false alarm \$50.00 per false alarm \$100.00 per false alarm <b>Fee</b> No fee	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm For each false alarm thereafter <b>Commercial Burglar/Fire False Alarms</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm	Fee No fee \$25.00 per false alarm \$50.00 per false alarm \$100.00 per false alarm <b>Fee</b> No fee \$50.00 per false alarm	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm For each false alarm thereafter <b>Commercial Burglar/Fire False Alarms</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm For each false alarm thereafter	Fee         No fee         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$50.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm <b>Fee</b> No fee         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$25.00 per false alarm	
month period, the permittee shall pay a service fee f notification. <b>Residential Burglar/Fire False Alarm</b> First through third false alarm Fourth and fifth false alarm Sixth through eighth false alarm For each false alarm thereafter <b>Commercial Burglar/Fire False Alarms</b> First through third false alarm	Fee         No fee         \$25.00 per false alarm         \$50.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm         Fee         No fee         \$100.00 per false alarm         \$50.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm         \$75.00 per false alarm         \$75.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm         \$100.00 per false alarm	

(Sec. 16.77-78, Code of Ordinances)

Per the Tomball Code of Ordinances, a person commits an offense if the person operates, causes to be operated, or allows the operation of an alarm system:(1) without a permit issued under Article II, Ch. 16 of the Tomball Code of Ordinances; (2) in violation of Article II, Ch. 16 of the Tomball Code of Ordinances; (3) that automatically dials the 911 emergency communication system.

A person who fails to comply with Article II, Ch. 16 of the Tomball Code of Ordinances commits a Class C Misdemeanor, which is punishable by a fine of not more than \$500.00, plus the associated fee, for each Police or Fire Department response to the activation of an unpermitted alarm system.

### Alcohol/Liquor License & Permit Fees

The Texas Alcoholic Beverage Code (TABC) provides that cities may levy and collect a fee not to exceed one-half the State fee for each permit issued for premises located within a city or town. Only the Mixed Beverage Permit and a Mixed Beverage Late Hours Permit have a three-year waiting period before fees may be collected by the City of Tomball. The process of liquor related fees begin with the signature of the City Secretary or the Assistant City Secretary on all applications made to TABC. Before any license is issued, the applicant shall pay to the City such fees as are authorized by state law. The permits listed below, along with their yearly rates, go into effect at the time the business begins operation, or shortly thereafter.

Two-Ye	ar Fee Chart		
License Type	Description of License	T.A.B.C. 2-Year Fee	Tomball 2-Year Fee
BE	Malt Beverage Retailer's On Premise License - Original/Years 1 and 2	\$2,000.00	\$1,000.00
	Malt Beverage Retailer's On Premise License - Renewal	\$1,500.00	\$750.00
BF	Malt Beverage Retailer's Off Premise License	\$120.00	\$60.00
BG	Wine & Malt Beverage Retailer's Permit (Harris County) Original/Years 1 and 2	\$2,000.00	\$1,000.00
	Wine & Malt Beverage Retailer's Permit (Harris County) - Renewal	\$1,500.00	\$750.00
BP	Brewpub License	\$1,000.00	\$500.00
BQ	Wine & Malt Beverage Retailer's Off Premise (Harris County)	\$120.00	\$60.00
BW	Brewers License	N/A	\$1,500.00
LH	Late Hours Mixed Beverage	Local fee not authorized	
MB	Mixed Beverage - Years 1 and 2	\$6,000.00	N/A
	Mixed Beverage - 1 <sup>st</sup> Renewal (Years 3 and 4)	\$4,500.00	\$1,125.00
	Mixed Beverage - 2 <sup>nd</sup> Renewal (Years 5 and 6)	\$3,000.00	\$1,150.00
	Mixed Beverage - 3 <sup>rd</sup> Renewal (Subsequent Years)	\$1,500.00	\$750.00
Р	Package Store	\$1,000.00	\$500.00
Q	Wine-Only Package Store	\$150.00	\$75.00
SD	Brewers Self-Distribution	N/A	\$600.00
W	Wholesalers Permit	\$3,750.00	\$1,875.00

Code of Ordinances).

### **Animal Services Fees**

Annual kennel license fee			\$10.00	
Recovery of Impounded Animals Fee				
Times Impounded	Impound Fee	Boarding Fee	Vaccination Fee*	
First time	\$25.00	\$5.00 per day	At cost	
Second time	\$40.00	\$5.00 per day	At cost	
Third and subsequent times	\$75.00	\$5.00 per day	At cost	
*Vaccination fee will be waived if owner preceding the impoundment (Sec. 8-178, Impoundment Fee for Horses, (	Code of Ordinances).		ree months immediately	
Horses, cows, cattle	\$25.00, plus \$5.00 fc	or feeding and care per	animal, per day	
Other livestock	\$15.00, plus \$2.00 fo	\$15.00, plus \$2.00 for feeding and care per animal, per day		
<b>Redeeming Animals</b> ( <u>8-178, Coo</u> The owner of impounded animal( and all fees which may be due a imposed, within three days after r	s) shall have the right to r nd payable for the impo	undment of such anim	al, including any fine	
The county health officer or the c under the terms of this division an provided that the original owners shall be entitled to redeem such a the animal plus an amount equal to of such dog or cat and all veterina	d not redeemed within the entitled to the possession animal upon paying the possible \$3.00 for each calendar	ree days for the best pri on of any animal sold pourchaser double the a day or fraction thereof	ice that can be obtained pursuant to this section mount paid by him for for the care and feedin	

within 30 days from the date of sale shall become the absolute property of the purchaser. (Sec. 8-68,

## **Business Related Permits & Fees**

Ambulance Transfer Services Permit (Sec. 16-162 – 172, Code of	Ordinances)
	<u>Ordinances</u>
Annual Company Permit Fee	\$500.00
Vehicle Inspection Fee	\$100.00
Vehicle Re-Inspection Fee	\$100.00
Commercial Filming Permit	
*Fee may be waived by City Manager for nonprofit organizations	
Commercial filming permit application processing fee	\$25.00*
Fee for use of City property and City equipment	Determined by request
Correctional Facility Permit Application Fee	
Original application fee	\$350.00
Renewal application fee	\$100.00
Transfer application fee upon change or ownership/operator	\$100.00
Donation Container Permit Fee (Sec. 22-194, Code of Ordinances)	
Annual donation container permit fee	\$25.00 per year
Impounded donation container fee	\$200.00
Daily storage fee	\$25.00
Sexually Oriented Business Fees (Sec. 6-26, Code of Ordinances)	
Annual fee for Sexually Oriented Business License	\$750.00
Annual fee for employee of sexually oriented business	\$50.00
Tow Truck Rotation Company Fees	
Initial application fee	\$100.00
Additional application fee	\$75.00
Annual fee (licenses expire Sept. 30 each year)	\$100.00 per vehicle
Supplemental fee for vehicles added during the year	\$75.00 per vehicle
Duplicate license for towing company vehicle	\$25.00
<i>Fees for Towing</i> Fees listed below are for non-consent tows for towing a vehicle from one low within the city or the city's ETJ	cation within the city to another
Light duty tow trucks – incident management	\$200.00
Light duty tow trucks – drop fee	\$75.00
Additional service fees to be charged. In the event that a tow service that are clearly beyond the norm in order to affect a tow, the tow service on-scene supervisor authorize an additional fee not to exceed \$100. additional time and services rendered. To be valid, supervisory author Fow Slip of record.	vice provider may request that an <b>00</b> to compensate for the prization must be notated on the
COVERAGE FOR NON-CONSENT/INCIDENT MANAGEON THE CITY OF TOMBALL WRECKER ROTATION ILiability Coverage\$500,000On-Hook Cargo\$50,000	

#### Vehicle Storage Fees

A Vehicle Storage Fee (VSF) operator may not charge less than \$5.00 or more than \$20.00 for each day or part of a day for storage of a vehicle that is 25 feet or less in length. A VSF operator shall charge a fee of \$35.00 for each day or part of a day for storage of a vehicle that exceeds 25 feet in length.

(1) A daily storage fee may be charged for any part of the day, except that a daily storage fee may not be charged for more than one day if the vehicle remains at the VSF less than 12 hours. In this paragraph a day is considered to begin and end at midnight.

(2) A VSF that has accepted into storage a vehicle registered in this state shall not charge for more than five days of storage fees until a notice, as prescribed in <u>Texas Administrative Code</u>, <u>§85.703</u> of these rules, is mailed or published.

(3) A VSF operator that has accepted into storage a vehicle not registered in Texas shall not charge for more than five days before the date the request for owner information is sent to the appropriate governmental entity. Such requests shall be correctly addressed, with sufficient postage, and sent by certified mail, or electronic certified mail, return receipt requested, to the governmental entity with which the vehicle is registered requesting information relating to the identity of the last known registered owner and any lien holder of record.

(4) A VSF operator shall charge a daily storage fee after notice, as prescribed in <u>Texas</u> <u>Administrative Code, §85.703</u>, is mailed or published for each day or portion of a day the vehicle is in storage until the vehicle is removed and all accrued charges are paid.

#### Notification Fee

(1) A VSF may not charge a vehicle owner more than \$50.00 for notification. Notification must be sent certified mail, must be sent by the fifth day the vehicle is on the lot, and cannot be sent until the vehicle is on the lot for at least 24 hours. If a notification must be published, and the actual cost of publication exceeds 50% of the notification fee, the VSF operator may recover the additional amount of the cost of publication. The publication fee is in addition to the notification fee.

(2) If a vehicle is removed by the vehicle owner within 24 hours after the date the VSF receives the vehicle, notification is not required by these rules.

(3) If a vehicle is removed by the vehicle owner before notification is sent or within 24 hours from the time the VSF receives the vehicle, the VSF operator may not charge a notification fee to the vehicle owner.

#### Tow Truck Rotation Driver Fees (Chapter 48, Code of Ordinances)

City of Tomball Driver's License Fee	\$15.00 per year
Renewal Fee	\$10.00 per year
Replacement Fee	\$5.00 each
Vendor/Peddler Permit (Sec. 32-41-54, Code of Ordinances)	

Per Day	Per Week	Per Month	
\$10.00	\$25.00	\$50.00	
Per 3 Months	Per 6 Months	Special Event	
\$100.00	\$150.00	\$25.00 per day	
Interstate permit	None; Registration only		
Bond requirement	\$1,000.00 Minimum Surety Bond, naming the City of Tomball as the		
	certificate holder (Ch. 32, Sec. 32-46)		
Special event permit	\$25.00 per day as rental for the use of public property		

## **Development Permits, Inspections & Fees**

Plat Type         Base Fee         Per Lot         Maximun Mainun \$500.00         S20.00         \$20.00 </th <th>at Fees</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th>	at Fees					
Preliminary Plat, Final Plat, Replat, and Minor Plats       \$500.00       \$20.00       \$2, Minor Plats         Joinder Lot       \$10         Planning Fees       \$1,000.00         Rezoning       \$1,000.00         Text Amendment       \$1,000.00         Conditional Use Permit       \$1,000.00         Planned Development (with concept or site plan)       \$1,500.00         Non-residential site plan review       2,000 square feet or less       \$250.00         Non-residential site plan review       2,000 square feet or less       \$50.00         Variance/Special Exception (Board of Adjustments)       \$50.00       S50.00         Zoning Verification Request       \$50.00       \$50.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00       Public Improvement District Fees         Nonerfundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         TWD T kight of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00       \$2,500.41,133 per acre above 4.99         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.99       \$1,000.00         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.99       \$1,00			Base Fee	2	Per Lot	Maximum per Plat
Joinder Lot       \$10         Planning Fees       \$1,000.00         Rezoning       \$1,000.00         Text Amendment       \$1,000.00         Conditional Use Permit       \$1,000.00         Non-residential site plan review – 2,000 square feet or less       \$250.00         Non-residential site plan review – 2,000 square feet of \$300.00 put \$10.00 put \$10.		d	\$500.00		\$20.00	\$2,500
Planning Fees       \$1,000.00         Rezoning       \$1,000.00         Text Amendment       \$1,000.00         Conditional Use Pernit       \$1,000.00         Planned Development (with concept or site plan)       \$1,500.00         Non-residential site plan review – 2,000 square feet or less       \$250.00         Non-residential site plan review – greater than 2,000 square feet       \$300.00 plus \$10.00						
Rezoning       \$1,000.00         Text Amendment       \$1,000.00         Conditional Use Permit       \$1,000.00         Planned Development (with concept or site plan)       \$1,500.00         Non-residential site plan review – 2,000 square feet or less       \$250.00         Non-residential site plan review – greater than 2,000 square feet       \$300.00 plus \$10.00 pr         Single-family site plan/Building elevation review       \$50.00         Variance/Special Exception (Board of Adjustments)       \$500.00         Zoning Verification Request       \$50.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00         Public Improvement District Fees       \$100.00         Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 \$86 per hour for each review after three review fee that 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three review fee that 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Residential Building Permits       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when pr						\$100.00
Text Amendment       \$1,000.00         Conditional Use Permit       \$1,000.00         Planned Development (with concept or site plan)       \$1,500.00         Non-residential site plan review – 2,000 square feet or less       \$250.00         Non-residential site plan review – greater than 2,000 square feet       \$300.00 plus \$10.00 plus \$10.					h4 000 00	
Conditional Use Permit       \$1,000.00         Planned Development (with concept or site plan)       \$1,500.00         Non-residential site plan review – 2,000 square feet or less       \$250.00         Non-residential site plan/Building elevation review       \$50.00         Variance/Special Exception (Board of Adjustments)       \$500.00         Zoning Verification Request       \$50.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00         Public Improvement District Fees       Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         Nonfrundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         Right-of-way abandonment       \$100.00       \$86 per hour for each review after three review						
Planned Development (with concept or site plan)       \$1,500.00         Non-residential site plan review – 2,000 square feet or less       \$250.00         Non-residential site plan review – greater than 2,000 square feet       \$300.00 plus \$10.00 pl         Single-family site plan/Building elevation review       \$50.00         Variance/Special Exception (Board of Adjustments)       \$500.00         Zoning Verification Request       \$50.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00         Public Improvement District Fees       \$100.00         Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing       \$100.00         Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit       \$100.00         Application       \$100.00         Civil plan review fee       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three review         Development Construction Inspection Fee       Project Area       Fee         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       \$10.00.00       \$1,200         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are requi						
Non-residential site plan review – 2,000 square feet or less       \$250.00         Non-residential site plan review – greater than 2,000 square feet       \$300.00 plus \$10.00 plus         Single-family site plan/Building elevation review       \$50.00         Variance/Special Exception (Board of Adjustments)       \$500.00         Zoning Verification Request       \$50.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00         Public Improvement District Fees       \$2,500.00         Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         Floodplain permit application       \$50.00         Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit       \$100.00         Application       \$100.00         Civil plan review fee       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three reviev         Development Construction Inspection Fee       Project Area       Fee         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       \$86 per hour for each review after three reviev       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre and more         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Residential Building Permits       \$0 4.59 per square feet of build \$10.00 0minimum<		r sita pl	(n)			
Non-residential site plan review – greater than 2,000 square feet       \$300.00 plus \$10.00 pc         Single-family site plan/Building elevation review       \$50.00         Variance/Special Exception (Board of Adjustments)       \$50.00         Zoning Verification Request       \$50.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00         Public Improvement District Fees       \$1,000.00         Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         Engineering Fees       \$100.00         Floodplain permit application       \$50.00         Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit       \$100.00         Application       \$100.00         Civil plan review fee       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 886 per hour for each review after three review         B 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three review         Development Construction Inspection Fee <b>Project Area</b> Fee         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per       acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per       acre above 4.991         Reeidential Building Permits       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per         Reidential Building Permits       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$10						
Single-family site plan/Building elevation review       \$50.00         Variance/Special Exception (Board of Adjustments)       \$500.00         Zoning Verification Request       \$500.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00 <b>Public Improvement District Fees</b> \$2,500.00         Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00 <b>Engineering Fees</b> \$100.00         Floodplain permit application       \$50.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         Givil plan review fee       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three review 0 to 0.50 acres         Development Construction Inspection Fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19 <b>Project Area Fee</b> Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Residential Building Permits       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastri detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati \$10.00         Building Permits       \$0.45 per	n-residential site plan review – 2,00	iter than	$\frac{12000}{2000}$ square fe			us \$10.00 per acre
Variance/Special Exception (Board of Adjustments)       \$500.00         Zoning Verification Request       \$50.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00         Public Improvement District Fees         Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         Engineering Fees       \$50.00         Floodplain permit application       \$50.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 86 per hour for each review after three review Project Area         Development Construction Inspection Fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       \$86 per hour for each review after three review 0 to 0.50 acres       \$8800         0.501 to 4.99 acres       \$1,200         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastri detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati Building Permits         Residential Building Permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00         Comme	gle-family site plan/Building elevat	tion rev	iew			
Zoning Verification Request       \$50.00         Comprehensive Plan Amendment       \$1,000.00         Public Improvement District Fees       ************************************						
Public Improvement District Fees         Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         Engineering Fees       \$50.00         Floodplain permit application       \$50.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing       \$100.00         Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1         Application       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1         Civil plan review fee       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three review         Development Construction Inspection Fee <b>Project Area</b> Fee         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       0 to 0.50 acres       \$800         0.501 to 4.99 acres       \$1,200         4.991 acres and more       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastridetention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informatis         Building Permits       \$100.00         Residential Building Permits       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00		5	,			
Nonrefundable application fee paid at the time of petition submission       \$2,500.00         Engineering Fees       \$50.00         Floodplain permit application       \$50.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         Civil plan review fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three review See per hour for each review after three review Project Area       Fee         Development Construction Inspection Fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       0 to 0.50 acres       \$800         0.501 to 4.99 acres       \$1,200         4.991 acres and more       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastri detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati Building Permits         Residential Building Permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building Permits       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>\$1,000.00</td> <td></td>					\$1,000.00	
Engineering Fees         Floodplain permit application       \$50.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         Civil plan review fee       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 \$86 per hour for each review after three review Pevelopment Construction Inspection Fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 \$86 per hour for each review after three review 0 to 0.50 acres         Bight-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastri detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati Building Permits         Residential Building Permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building Permits       \$100.00						
Floodplain permit application       \$50.00         TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         Civil plan review fee       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 886 per hour for each review after three review Development Construction Inspection Fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 886 per hour for each review after three review 0 to 0.50 acres         Bight-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati Building Permits         Residential Building Permits       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building       \$100.00         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permitis       \$100.00	<u> </u>	the time	e of petition sub	mission	\$2,500.	00
TXDOT Right of Way Utility and Leasing Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$100.00         Civil plan review fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 \$86 per hour for each review after three review Development Construction Inspection Fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19 <b>Project Area</b> Fee         0 to 0.50 acres       \$800         0.501 to 4.99 acres       \$1,200         4.991 acres and more       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati Building Permits         Residential Building Permits       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Total Valuation (Building)       Fee         \$1,000 and less       \$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection	0 0					
Information System (RULIS)/UIR Permit Application       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 \$86 per hour for each review after three review \$86 per hour for each review after three review Development Construction Inspection Fee HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1 \$86 per hour for each review after three review 0 to 0.50 acres         Wight-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati Building Permits         Residential Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Total Valuation (Building)       Fee \$1,000 and less						
Application\$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1Civil plan review fee\$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91\$86 per hour for each review after three reviewDevelopment Construction Inspection Fee <b>Project Area</b> FeeHB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.190 to 0.50 acres\$8000.501 to 4.99 acres\$1,2004.991 acres and more\$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991Right-of-way abandonment\$1,000.00Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks\$75.00 per linear foot of street frontagePerformance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati Building PermitsResidential Building Permits\$1,000.00Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels\$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00Residential foundation repair permit\$100.00Commercial Building Permits\$100.00Total Valuation (Building)Fee\$1,000 and less\$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection			\$100.00			
Civil plan review fee       \$101 per acre of development (minimum of \$1]         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three review         Development Construction Inspection Fee <b>Project Area</b> Fee         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       0 to 0.50 acres       \$800         0.501 to 4.99 acres       \$11,200         4.991 acres and more       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr         detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati         Building Permits         Residential Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Total Valuation (Building)       Fee         \$1,000 and less       \$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection		mit				
HB 3492 hourly rate: \$85.91       \$86 per hour for each review after three review         Development Construction Inspection Fee       Project Area       Fee         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       0 to 0.50 acres       \$800         0.501 to 4.99 acres       \$1,200         4.991 acres and more       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr         detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati         Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build         \$100.00       \$100.00       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Single-family residential building Permits       \$100.00         Permits       \$100.00         Single-family residential building Permits       \$100.00         Single-family resident			\$101 per acre o	of develo	nment (mii	nimum of $\$101$ )
Development Construction Inspection Fee       Project Area       Fee         HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19       0 to 0.50 acres       \$800         0.501 to 4.99 acres       \$1,200         4.991 acres and more       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati         Building Permits         Residential Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Total Valuation (Building)       Fee         \$1,000 and less       \$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection						
HB 3492 hourly rate: \$102.19 $0$ to $0.50$ acres       \$800         0.501 to 4.99 acres       \$1,200         4.991 acres and more       \$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991         Right-of-way abandonment       \$1,000.00         Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastridetention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati         Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels         Residential foundation repair permit         \$100.00         \$100.00         Single-family residential building Permits         Single-family residential building Permits         Single-family residential building Permit         \$100.00         minimum         Residential foundation repair permit         \$100.00         Single-family residential building Permits         \$100.00         Building Permits         \$100.00         Single-family residential building Permits         \$100.00         \$100.00         Single-family residential building Permits         Single-family residential building Permits         \$100.00		Fee				
4.991 acres and more\$2,500 + \$1,133 per acre above 4.991Right-of-way abandonment\$1,000.00Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks\$75.00 per linear foot of street frontagePerformance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastridetention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informatiBuilding PermitsResidential Building PermitsSingle-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels\$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimumResidential foundation repair permit\$100.00Single-family residential building Permits\$100.00Single-family residential building Permits\$100.00Residential foundation repair permit\$100.00Single-family residential building Permits\$100.00Single-family residential building Permits\$100.00Single-family residential building Permits\$100.00Single-family residential foundation repair permit\$100.00		Ī				\$800
Right-of-way abandonment\$1,000.00Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks\$75.00 per linear foot of street frontagePerformance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati Building PermitsResidential Building PermitsSingle-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels\$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimumResidential foundation repair permit\$100.00Commercial Building PermitsTotal Valuation (Building)Fee\$1,000 and less\$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection		-				
Fee-in-lieu-of construction of sidewalks       \$75.00 per linear foot of street frontage         Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastr         detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati         Building Permits         Residential Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00 minimum         Residential Building Permits       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Residential Building Permits       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Single State       \$100.00         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         State       \$100.00         Residential Building Permits       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         State       \$60.00       fee         \$1,000 and less       \$60.00       fee will be charged for each initial inspection						- \$1,133 per additiona above 4.991 acres
Performance bonds and maintenance bonds are required when project includes public infrastred detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional information inform						_
detention projects. Contact the Community Development department for additional informati         Building Permits         Residential Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels         \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit         \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits         Total Valuation (Building)         \$1,000 and less						
Building Permits         Residential Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels         Residential foundation repair permit         Residential foundation repair permit         \$100.00 minimum         \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits         Total Valuation (Building)         \$1,000 and less			A			
Residential Building Permits         Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Total Valuation (Building)       Fee         \$1,000 and less       \$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection	<u> </u>	inity De	evelopment depa	artment fo	or addition	al information.
Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00 minimum         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Total Valuation (Building)       Fee         \$1,000 and less       \$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection	liding Permits					
Single-family residential building permit - new construction and remodels       \$0.45 per square feet of build \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00 minimum         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Total Valuation (Building)       Fee         \$1,000 and less       \$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection	sidential Ruilding Permits					
and remodels       \$100.00 minimum         Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       \$100.00         Total Valuation (Building)       Fee         \$1,000 and less       \$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection		nit - nev	w construction	\$0.45 r	per square	feet of building area:
Residential foundation repair permit       \$100.00         Commercial Building Permits       Total Valuation (Building)         Fee       \$1,000 and less         \$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection	<b>č</b>					
Total Valuation (Building)Fee\$1,000 and less\$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection						
Total Valuation (Building)Fee\$1,000 and less\$60.00 fee will be charged for each initial inspection	<b>^ ^</b>					
		Fee				
\$1,001 to \$50,000 \$60,00 for the first \$1,000 in value plus \$5,00 for and						
additional thousand or fraction thereof						5.00 for each

\$50,001 to \$100,000	\$305.00 for the first \$50,000 in value, plus \$4.00 for each			
¢100.001 / ¢700.000	additional thousand or fraction there			
\$100,001 to \$500,000	\$505.00 for the first \$100,000 in va additional thousand or fraction there	· .		
\$500,001 and greater				
\$500,001 and greater	\$1,705.00 for the first \$500,000 in value, plus \$2.00 for each additional thousand or fraction thereof			
Building Plan Review Fee				
Dutaing I an Neview Fee				
Residential and Commercial Fee	Equal to 50% of the cost of the asso	ociated building permit		
Banner Sign Fee				
Banner sign fee	\$25.00			
Structure Moving Fee				
Fee to move any primary habitable		\$110.00		
manufactured homes) within city l	imits			
<b>Demolition Permit/Fee</b>				
Size of building/structure	Fee			
Size of building/structure 0 to 100,000 cubic feet	\$100.00			
100,001 cubic feet and greater	\$100.00 plus \$1.00 for each additiona	1 1 000 outris fast or fraction		
100,001 cubic feet and greater	thereof	1 1,000 cubic feet of fraction		
Roofing Permit				
Residential roofing permit \$5	50.00			
Commercial roofing permit O	btain a Commercial Building Permit			
Penalties				
	to the issuance of required permits will			
	mes) the fees of the required permits.			
	p moving into a permitted structure or a			
	d City of Tomball utilities will be di	sconnected, resulting in the		
assessment of disconnection and re	econnection fees.			
Electrical Permits				
Electrical permit base fee		\$42.00		
Plus the following when required	(fee is per unit installed)			
Services (including subpanels)				
Service less than 125 amp with me	ter loop	\$18.00		
Service between 125 and 200 amp		\$24.00		
Service between 201 and 400 amp	\$36.00			
Outlets (including all light switch		•		
Outlets and fixtures     \$0.60				
Appliances				
Any electrical appliance (A/C, dry	er, range, dishwasher, etc.)	\$6.00		
Motors (installed)		·		
<sup>3</sup> ⁄ <sub>4</sub> h.p.		\$3.60		
Greater than <sup>3</sup> / <sub>4</sub> h.p. and less than 1	\$8.40			
Greater than or equal to 10 h.p.		\$12.00		
1 1				

Transformers			
Less than or equal to 1 kVA	\$2.40		
Greater than 1 kVA and less than 10 kVA		\$14.40	
Greater than or equal to 10 kVA		\$18.00	
Slab Inspections			
Slab Inspection		\$18.00	
Additional slab inspection		\$8.40	
Miscellaneous			
All parking lot light pole		\$30.00	
Electric, neon, illuminated Signs		\$9.60	
Ditch cover, up to 100 linear feet	\$14.40		
Ditch cover, more than 100 linear feet	\$14.40 for first 100 linear fee		
	+ \$7.20 for each additional 10	00 linear feet	
Temporary Installations			
Temporary lighting installations		\$20.40	
Temporary saw pole – 90 days		\$20.40	
Temporary cut-ins made permanent		\$30,00	
Other Electrical Permits			
Reconnection Fee (for power for generator	rs)	\$18.00	
Demolition (when for electric only)		\$36.00	
Plumbing Permits			
Plumbing permit application fee		\$42.00	
Plus the following when required (fee is p	ver unit installed)		
Services			
Plumbing Fixture (floor drain or P-trap, wa		\$3.60	
Water heater (any type, including insta-hot		\$3.60	
Vacuum breaker or backflow protective de		\$3.60	
Sewer (new, replacement, repair or sewer line)		\$7.20	
Water (new, replacement, repair or water-line )		\$7.20	
Gas			
Medical Gas (Medgas)		\$3.60	
Gas Opening		\$3.60	
Gas Line		\$7.20	
Gas Test		\$7.20	
Other Plumbing Permits			
Demolition (when for plumbing only)		\$36.00	
Irrigation Permit			
Residential irrigation permit fee		\$60.00	
Commercial irrigation permit fee		\$180.00	
Mechanical Permits			
Mechanical permit base fee		\$42.00	
Total Valuation of InstallationFee		÷.200	
(labor & materials)			
	additional fee (base fee only)		
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
ther			
ther	eof		

Boiler or chillers inspection			\$120.00 (per unit)
Driveway Permits			
Permit Type	No Culvert		With Culvert
Residential driveway permit	\$25.00		\$1,575.00
Commercial driveway permit	\$25.00		25.00 (inspection only - City does not
	\$ <b>_0</b> ,000	set	t commercial culverts)
Certificate of Occupancy			
Certificate of completion/certificate o	f occupancy		None, included with new commerc
			and residential permits
Change in occupancy (name change a			\$60.00
Temporary certificate of occupancy (v	valid for 14 days)		\$85.00
Operating without a certificate of occu	upancy		\$250.00
Inspections			
First inspection (includes building, me	echanical, plumbing	and	Included in permit
electrical inspections)			<u>^</u>
First re-inspection (second inspection)	)		\$50.00
Second re-inspection (third inspection	l)		\$75.00
Third re-inspection (fourth inspection	)		\$100.00
			\$150.00
After hours inspection fee		,	\$300.00
Water Tap Fees			
Meter Size			Fee
5/8 inch to 3/4 inch			\$1,700.00
1.0 inch			\$1,950.00
1.5 inch			\$2,850.00
2.0 inch			\$3,050.00
Irrigation tap (1 inch)			\$1,950.00
Irrigation tap (2 inch)			\$2,800.00
The City will not install taps great			
responsibility of the applicant. The me			
the meter once all required work for the			
Connections on State Rights-of-Way	(in addition to tap fee	e)	\$190.00
Water Boring Fees			
Line Size			Fee
1 inch line			\$1,000.00
2 inch line			\$1,200.00
The City will only complete bores for			
bores in excess of 80 feet, located on	÷.	ater r	roads, or in the State Right-of-Way.
applicant will be responsible for comp			

Wastewater (Sewer) Tap 2	Fees				
Connection Size			Fee		
4 inch					
6 inch			\$1,500.00 \$1,775.00		
The City will not install tap	s greater than six in	nches. This will be the	responsibility of th	ne applicant. In	
the event manhole coring is		all be completed by the	e applicant (or appl	icant's	
contractor) with oversight b					
Connections on State Right	s-of-Way (in additi	on to tap fee)	\$250.00		
Wastewater Boring Fees					
Up to 6 inch line			\$1,450.00		
The City will not complete	bores in excess of	80 feet, located on min	or arterial or greate	er roads, or in	
the State Right-of-Way; the	<u> </u>	esponsible for comple	ting the bore.		
Sewer Service Reconnection	n				
Sewer service reconnection	fee		\$200.00		
Natural Gas Tap Fees					
BTUs		Meter Size		Fee	
0 to 345,00	00	200-275	\$1	,200.00	
345,001 to 450		415-450	\$1	\$1,600.00	
450,001 to 1,76	50,000	750-880	\$3	\$3,250.00	
If pounds are needed, add e	mcorrector to total	cost (fee)		\$1,175.00	
Gas regulator upgrade fee			\$100.00		
The City will not install tap					
the applicant. The meter co			nd the City will set	the meter once	
all required work for the tap			\$250.00		
Connections on State rights Connection on State rights-			\$350.00		
Boring Fees	or-way (greater tha	III 430,000 DT 08)	\$330.00		
Doring Pees					
Bores up to 80 feet in lengt	h		\$1,000.00		
The City will not complete				er roads, or in	
the State Right-of-Way; the		esponsible for comple	ting the bore.		
Water and Wastewater In	npact Fees				
Living Unit Equivalents	Water Meter		Wastewater		
(LUEs)	Size	Water Impact Fee	Impact Fee	Total Fees	
1.0	<sup>3</sup> ⁄ <sub>4</sub> inch	\$3,781.00	\$2,521.00	\$6,302.00	
2.5	1 inch	\$6,314.27	\$6,314.27 \$4,210.07 \$1		
5.0	1.5 inch	\$12,590.73	\$8,394.93	\$20,985.66	
8.0	2 inch	\$20,152.73	\$13,436.93	\$33,589.66	
16.0	3 inch	\$44,124.27	\$29,420.07	\$73,544.34	
25.0	4 inch	\$75,620.00	\$50,420.00	\$126,040.00	
50.0	6 inch	\$170,145.00	\$113,445.00	\$283,590.00	
80.0 8 inch \$201,640.73 \$134,444.93 \$336,					

Drainage Impact Fees	
Drainage Basin	Fee
M118	\$5,757.81 per acre
M121E	\$7,886.69 per acre
M121W	\$6,692.00 per acre
M125	\$436.88 per acre

## **Fire Department Permits & Inspections**

Fire Mars	shal Office Plan Rev	view and Applications		
Life Safety	y Plan Review	I		
Size	1 to 2,500	2,501 to 5,000	5,001 to 10,000	More than 10,000
	square feet	square feet	square feet	square feet
Fee	\$25.00	\$50.00	\$75.00	\$100.00
	kler System			
Review Fe	\$200.00			
Riser				\$10.00 each
Fire Depar	\$10.00 each			
	Sprinkler Head			\$1.00 each
Fire Alarn				
Review Fe				\$200.00
	tification Device			\$2.00 each
	th/Mixing Room			
Review Fe	e			\$200.00
Nozzle				\$1.00 each
	Suppression System			
Review Fe	e			\$200.00
Nozzle				\$1.00 each
	ige Tank Installatio	n or Removal		
For 1 Tank per site			\$150.00	
For 2 Tanks per site				\$200.00
For 3 or more Tanks per site				\$250.00
Installatio	~			
A	A	mes the cost of the total p	lan review fee	
	rvices - To Be Paid			
-	andling/Same Day Se			\$200.00
	e Testing/Fire Fina	l Inspections		
Initial insp				Included in permit
	spection (second ins			\$50.00
	-inspection (third in			\$75.00
	nspection (fourth ins			\$100.00
		e-inspection (fee per inspe	ection)	\$150.00
	s inspection fee (up	,		\$300.00
Each add	itional hour (rounde	d up to the next hour)		\$75.00 per hour
		tion - Group I Occupanc	у	
Initial Insp				Included in permit
First re-inspection (second inspection)				\$50.00
	-inspection (third in	•		\$75.00
	Third re-inspection (fourth inspection)			\$100.00
		e-inspection (fee per inspe	ection)	\$150.00
	s inspection fee (up			\$300.00
		l up to the next hour)		\$75.00 per hour
	Home Annual Perm	nit		
	and Annual Permit			\$500.00
Each addit	ional re-inspection			\$75.00

Life Safety Inspection - Annual				
Initial Inspection		Included	Included in permit	
First re-inspection (second inspection)	\$50.00	\$50.00		
Second re-inspection (third inspection)	\$75.00	\$75.00		
Third re-inspection (fourth inspection)		\$100.00	\$100.00	
All re-inspections after third re-inspection (fee per insp	ection)	\$150.00	\$150.00	
After hours inspection fee (up to 4 hours)	·	\$300.00	)	
Each additional hour (rounded up to the next hour)		\$75.00	per hour	
Access Control Device Installation				
Access control device installation plan review	\$200.00			
Fire Marshal Permits				
	Demus it Def	$\mathbf{D}$ and $\mathbf{n}$ $\mathbf{n}$ $\mathbf{h}$ $\mathbf{h}$ $\mathbf{h}$		
Permit	Permit Ref. No.	Renewable (R)	Fee	
		or One-Time (O)		
Amusement Buildings Aviation Facilities	105.6.2 105.6.3	R R	\$100.00	
Carnivals & Fairs	105.6.3	R R	\$150.00 \$150.00	
	105.6.4	R R	\$150.00	
Cellulose Nitrate Film	105.6.5	R R	\$100.00	
Combustible Dust Producing Operations Combustible Fibers	105.6.6	R R	\$100.00 \$125.00	
	105.6.7	R		
Compressed Gases Covered Mall Buildings	105.6.9	R	\$100.00	
	105.6.10	R	\$50.00	
Cryogenic Fluids		R	\$100.00	
Cutting & Welding Dry Cleaning Plants	105.6.11 105.6.12	R R	\$75.00 \$100.00	
Exhibits & Trade Shows	105.6.12	R	\$100.00	
Explosives, including Fireworks	105.6.13	R	\$150.00	
Flammable and Combustible Liquids	105.6.14	R	\$130.00	
Floor Finishing, including Bowling Lanes	105.6.17	R	\$100.00	
Funigation and Insecticide Fogging	105.6.19	R	\$50.00	
Hazardous Materials	105.6.20	R	\$150.00	
HPM Facilities	105.6.21	R	\$150.00	
High Pile Storage	105.6.22	R	\$75.00	
Hot work Operations	105.6.23	R	\$75.00	
Industrial Ovens	105.6.23	R	\$100.00	
Lumber Yards and Wood Working Plants	105.6.25	R	\$100.00	
Liquid or Gas Fueled vehicles in Assembly Buildings	105.6.26	R	\$100.00	
LP Gas	105.6.27	R	\$100.00	
Magnesium Working	105.6.28	R	\$150.00	
Miscellaneous Combustible Storage	105.6.29	R	\$100.00	
Open burning (commercial-trench)	105.6.30	R	\$150.00	
Open Flames and Candles	105.6.32	R	\$50.00	
Organic Coating	105.6.33	R	\$100.00	
Places of Assembly (50-100)		R	\$75.00	
Places of Assembly (101-299)	105.6.34	R	\$100.00	
Places of Assembly (300 or More)		R	\$125.00	
Pyrotechnic Special Effects Material	105.6.36	R	\$150.00	
Repair Garage	105.6.39	R	\$100.00	
Motor Vehicle Fuel Dispensing Facility	105.6.39	R	\$100.00	

Rooftop Heliports	105.6.40	R	\$150.00
Spraying & Dipping	105.6.41	R	\$150.00
Tire Storage	105.6.42	R	\$100.00
Temporary Structures, Tents & Canopies	105.6.43	R	\$75.00
Wood Products	105.6.46	R	\$100.00
Fire Flow Test	105.6.50	0	\$150.00

### **Municipal Court Fines & Fees**

f \$10.00
\$25.00
\$20.00

In accordance with V.T.C.A., Code of Criminal Procedure, art. 103.0031, there shall be imposed an additional fee of thirty percent (30%) on all debts and accounts receivable (i.e. fines, fees, restitution, other debts, and costs) that are more than sixty (60) days past due and have been referred to a private firm for collection.

The complete Municipal Court Fines and Fees Offense Schedule is attached as Appendix A.

## Parks & Facility Rentals

Doutala fou Mandan through Fuila	(111111 2 )		
<b>Rentals for Monday through Frida</b> Rates listed per hour; 2-hour minimum r			
Renter	Room A	Room B	Room C
Nonprofit club/organizations which do not charge for services	\$50.00	\$30.00	\$15.00
Tomball residents: individuals, for-profit businesses, non-	\$75.00	\$50.00	\$20.00
profits which charge for services			
Non-Tomball residents: individuals, for-profit businesses,	\$100.00	\$75.00	\$30.00
non-profits which charge for services			
Rentals for Friday (after 3 p.m.), Satur Rates listed per hour; 2-hour minimum re		ay	
Renter	Room A	Room B	Room C
Nonprofit club/organizations which do not charge for services	\$75.00	\$50.00	\$15.00
Tomball residents: individuals, for-profit businesses, non-	\$100.00	\$75.00	\$50.00
profits which charge for services			
Non-Tomball residents: individuals, for-profit businesses,	\$125.00	\$100.00	\$75.00
non-profits which charge for services			
Kitchen Rental Fee			
Rental of Banquet Room A includes the use of the kitchen. No	other room inc	ludes the use	of the
kitchen with the rental.			
Community Center Fee Waiv	er Policy		
The following groups shall have their rental fees waived:			
Tomball-based nonprofit youth organizations who pro	vide proof of no	onprofit status	
			. ~.
The following Tomball-based groups and organizations may re	-	of fees from t	he City:
Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton	nball	of fees from t	he City:
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> </ul>	nball programs		he City:
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City</li> </ul>	nball programs		he City:
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City</li> <li>Deposits for Rentals</li> </ul>	iball programs of Tomball in s	ome manner	-
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City</li> <li>Deposits for Rentals</li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> </ul>	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of	ome manner reservation co	onfirmation
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City <i>Deposits for Rentals</i></li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any payment</li> </ul>	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of	ome manner reservation co	onfirmation
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City -</li> <li>Deposits for Rentals</li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen party.</li> </ul>	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of	ome manner reservation co	onfirmation
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City -</li> <li>Deposits for Rentals</li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen party.</li> </ul>	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of	ome manner reservation co	onfirmation
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City <i>Deposits for Rentals</i></li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen party.</li> <li>Park Facility Reservation Fees</li> </ul>	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of	ome manner reservation co the facility b	onfirmation
Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton     Group/organization supports City functions, events or     Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City     Deposits for Rentals     All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable     Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen     party.     Park Facility Reservation Fees     Park/Facility	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of t for damages to	ome manner reservation co the facility b	onfirmation y the rentir
Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton     Group/organization supports City functions, events or     Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City     Deposits for Rentals     All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable     Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen     party.     Park Facility Reservation Fees     Park/Facility     Railroad Depot Plaza Gazebo – Half Day	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of t for damages to <b>Resident</b>	ome manner reservation co the facility b <u>Nom</u> \$1	onfirmation y the rentir resident
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City <i>Deposits for Rentals</i></li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any payment</li> </ul>	at the time of t for damages to <u><b>Resident</b></u> \$50.00	ome manner reservation co the facility b Nom \$1 \$1	onfirmation y the rentin <u>resident</u> 00.00
Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton     Group/organization supports City functions, events or     Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City     Deposits for Rentals     All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable     Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen     party.     Park Facility Reservation Fees     Park/Facility     Railroad Depot Plaza Gazebo – Half Day     Juergens Park Pavilion – Half Day	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of t for damages to <u><b>Resident</b></u> \$50.00 \$100.00	ome manner reservation co o the facility by Nom \$1 \$1 \$1	onfirmation y the rentir resident 00.00 25.00 00.00
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City <i>Deposits for Rentals</i></li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen party.</li> <li>Park Facility Reservation Fees</li> <li>Park/Facility</li> <li>Railroad Depot Plaza Gazebo – Half Day</li> <li>Railroad Depot Plaza Gazebo – Full Day</li> <li>Juergens Park Pavilion – Half Day</li> <li>Juergens Park Pavilion – Full Day</li> </ul>	ball programs of Tomball in s at the time of t for damages to <b>Resident</b> \$50.00 \$100.00 \$50.00	ome manner reservation co o the facility by Nom \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1	onfirmation y the rentir resident 00.00 25.00
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City -</li></ul>	nball         programs         of Tomball in s         at the time of         t for damages to <b>Resident</b> \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00	ome manner reservation co o the facility b Nom \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1	onfirmation y the rentin <u>resident</u> 00.00 25.00 00.00 25.00 00.00
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City <i>Deposits for Rentals</i></li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen party.</li> <li>Park Facility Reservation Fees</li> <li>Park/Facility</li> <li>Railroad Depot Plaza Gazebo – Half Day</li> <li>Juergens Park Pavilion – Half Day</li> <li>Juergens Park Pavilion – Full Day</li> <li>Jerry Matheson Park Pavilion – Half Day</li> </ul>	ball         programs         of Tomball in s         at the time of         at the time of         t for damages to <b>Resident</b> \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00	ome manner reservation co o the facility by Non \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1	onfirmation y the rentine <u>resident</u> 00.00 25.00 00.00 25.00 00.00 25.00
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City <i>Deposits for Rentals</i></li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen party.</li> <li>Park Facility Reservation Fees</li> <li>Park/Facility</li> <li>Railroad Depot Plaza Gazebo – Half Day</li> <li>Juergens Park Pavilion – Half Day</li> <li>Juergens Park Pavilion – Full Day</li> <li>Jerry Matheson Park Pavilion – Half Day</li> <li>Theis Attaway Nature Center Pavilion – Half Day</li> </ul>	ball         programs         of Tomball in s         at the time of         at the time of         t for damages to <b>Resident</b> \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00	ome manner reservation co o the facility by Nom \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1	onfirmation y the rentir
<ul> <li>Group/organization generates sales tax dollars for Ton</li> <li>Group/organization supports City functions, events or</li> <li>Group/organization is a nonprofit benefitting the City <i>Deposits for Rentals</i></li> <li>All rentals require payment of a refundable deposit, payable</li> <li>Refund of the deposit is contingent upon satisfying any paymen party.</li> <li>Park Facility Reservation Fees</li> <li>Park/Facility</li> <li>Railroad Depot Plaza Gazebo – Half Day</li> <li>Juergens Park Pavilion – Half Day</li> <li>Juergens Park Pavilion – Full Day</li> <li>Jerry Matheson Park Pavilion – Half Day</li> </ul>	ball         programs         of Tomball in s         at the time of         at the time of         t for damages to <b>Resident</b> \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00         \$50.00         \$100.00	ome manner reservation co o the facility by Nom \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1 \$1	onfirmation y the rentir

Tennis & Pickleball Court Rentals				
Rental Type	Resident	Nonresident		
Individual court rental	\$5.00 for 2 hours	\$10.00 for 2 hours		
League court rental				
Spring season: February through May	\$150.00 per season	\$170.00 per season		
Fall Season: September through December		_		

## Pipelines, Wells, and Seismic Activities

Pipeline Permits (Sec. 18-104, Code of Ordinances)	
Bond	\$500,000.00
Filing Fee	\$1,000.00
Well and Seismic Activities Permits (Sec. 18-54-58, Code of Ordinances)	
Original application fee	\$10,000.00
Expediting application fee	\$15,000.00
Renewal application for well, training well, training well site, or seismic activities	\$500.00
Bond Requirement	\$1,000,000.00
Nonconforming Wells (Sec. 18-28, Code of Ordinances)	
Filing fee for each well registration	\$100.00

## **Police Department Fees**

General Fees	
Offense report (public page)	\$2.00 each
Local arrest record checks/letters	\$2.00 each
Accident report	\$6.00 each
Fingerprint cards – all other purposes	\$5.00 per card
Impounded vehicles, impounding fee	Not to exceed \$10.00

City of Tomball Utili	ties – Deposit			
Residential deposit	\$200.00			
Commercial deposit	Average annual bill of previous occupant multiplied by two (2) or \$300.00, whichever is greater			
Temporary hydrant	\$3,000.00			
meter deposit				
City of Tomball Utili	ties – Monthly Administrative	e Service Charg	ge	
City utility administra	tive service charge	\$1.00	) per month per acc	ount
City of Tomball Gar	bage Bag Fees			
First two (2) rolls of g	arbage bags per residence per y	ear Free		
Each subsequent 50-ba		\$12.0	00	
*	ties Administrative Fees			
Connection and Disco	onnection Fees			
	ctions and disconnections of uti	lity services pro	ovided by the City.	including those
0	request or convenience, or as a r	• 1	•	0
	led service periods (7 a.m. to 4:			\$50.00
include new service		1		
During unscheduled se	ervice periods (after hours and v	weekends), inclu	iding new service	\$100.00
Damages to Utility Fi	unctions and Tampering Fees			
Damage to any utility	facilities, tampering with valves	s, meters, etc.		\$200.00
Delinquent Account 1	Fees			
In the event that a utili	ty bill is not paid by the due da	te a 10 percent	penalty is assessed	on the current
	ustomers who are age 65 and ov			
	e exempt from penalty fees for l			
•	on. This exemption may not exe			· ·
Social Security Admir	nistration.		-	·
City of Tomball Wat	er Utility Rates & Fees			
North Harris County	Regional Water Authority Cha	rges		
				2
•	on all water bills, based on rate	•		•
0	ority (NHCRWA), for each 1,00	•		
Monthly Rates for Po	A. You can learn more about the	is ree by visiting	<u>s mups://www.nncr</u>	wa.com/.
	uble water Sales			
Moniny Rales for 10				
Moning Kales for 10	Usage (gallons)		Consumption C	harge for each
Customer Class	Usage (gallons) during billing month	Base Rate	Consumption C 1,000 gall	0.0
		Base Rate \$11.55	-	ons used
Customer Class	during billing month		1,000 gall	ons used
Customer Class Small residential	during billing month Up to 10,000	\$11.55	<b>1,000 gall</b> \$3.0	ons used 02 77 72

## **Utility Fees, Rates & Charges**

Medium commer	cial	5,001 to 51,000	\$31.48	\$4.58
Large commercia		51,000 or more	\$55.11	\$5.72
Bulk Water Sales			<i><b>QUUIT</b></i>	<i><b>4</b>0112</i>
Bulk sales rate		All usage	\$92.27	\$5.12
Additionally, if a	meter is d	esired for bulk sales, a de	posit of \$1,000.00	) will be required. Bulk water
sales will also be	charged a	oplicable administrative fe	es and the NHCI	RWA fees.
Water Meter Test	ting Fee			
				und to be in working order, the
	ssessed a n	neter testing fee based on	the meter size.	
Meter Size				Testing Fee
0.75 inch and 1 ir				\$175.00
1.5 inch and 2.0 i	nch			\$225.00
3.0+ in meters				\$325.00
Meter Box Repai	r Fee			
<b>X</b> .1 .		1. 1.1.1		
				Meter Box Repair Fee of \$225.00
				ontract with a third-party to make
• •			· · ·	for payment of all damages and
	er Box Rep	bair Fee will serve as the b	ase ree. Addition	al damages may incur higher fees
for repairs.	Westernet	ter (Sanitary Sewer) Util	:4- Dotog	
City of Tomball	wastewa	ter (Samtary Sewer) Uti	ity Kates	
Residential Sanit	ary Sowar	Rates, with Potable Wate	or Sarvica	
Kesiaeniiai Sanii	ury Sewer	Rales, with I bluble wat	er Service	
Monthly Base Ch	arge			\$10.23
Volume rate per		ons		\$3.57
			summer months	are calculated at the same rate as
				age monthly water consumption.
				previous winter month's average
consumption.			·····	F8-
	itary Sewe	r Rates, with Potable Wa	ter Service	
	2	,		
Monthly base cha	arge			\$24.91
Volume rate per		ons		•
0 to 5,000 gallons				\$4.53
5,001 to 51,000 g				\$5.65
More than 51,000				\$7.07
		Rates, without Potable V	Vater Service	
Monthly base rate	e			\$41.93
Commercial San	itary Sewe	r Rates, without Potable	Water Service	
Monthly base rate	e			\$69.78
Fee per drain (in		10)		\$2.78
City of Tomball				
Base rate	\$11.75			
-				
Consumption	\$11.75 fc	r each thousand cubic fee	t (MCF) after the	first thousand cubic feet (MCF)

Gas Meter Testing Fee				
In the event a customer requests a			in working order, the	
account will be accessed a meter to	esting fee based on the m	eter size or type.		
Meter Size/Type			Testing Fee	
Domestic – American			\$350.00	
400 Series			\$375.00	
Industrial Diaphragm (800 to 1,00			\$525.00	
Industrial Diaphragm (1,000 to 10		\$775.00		
Rotary			\$775.00	
Excess Flow Valve				
Installation of an excess flow valve			\$500.00	
Garbage and Trash Collection a	nd Disposal Service Rat	tes		
The City of Tomball's solid waste				
garbage collection and disposal are		elow do not include a	oplicable sales taxes.	
GFL Administrative Services Fee				
GFL administrative services fee		\$5.50 monthly		
Residential Service				
Bag service		\$15.70		
Poly cart service – refuse only		\$18.70		
Poly cart service – recycling only		\$18.70		
Poly cart service – refuse and recy	cling	\$21.70		
Special Collection – Large Bulk				
Service fee		\$40.00		
Disposal cost (per yard)		\$20.00		
Small Commercial with Poly Cart	ţ	·		
Service		Rate per month		
One Collection per Week		\$30.00		
Additional Cart - once per week c	ollection	\$25.00		
Two Collections per Week		\$35.00		
Additional Cart – twice per week	collection	\$30.00		
Weekly Recycling Collection		\$10.00		
Cart Replacement (MSW and/or R	ecycling)	\$85.00		
Dumpsters				
Size	Frequency	Rate per Month		
2 Yard	1	\$75.00		
2 Yard	3	\$142.00		
3 Yard	1	\$90.00		
3 Yard	2	\$140.00		
3 Yard	3	\$215.00		
3 Yard	4	\$270.00		
3 Yard	5	\$335.00		
3 Yard	6	\$400.00		

Size	Frequency	Rate per Month
3 Yard Additional Container	1	\$85.00
3 Yard Additional Container	2	\$130.00
3 Yard Additional Container	3	\$200.00
3 Yard Additional Container	4	\$250.00
3 Yard Additional Container	5	\$310.00
3 Yard Additional Container	6	\$370.00
4 Yard	1	\$100.00
4 Yard	2	\$155.00
4 Yard	3	\$230.00
4 Yard	4	\$290.00
4 Yard	5	\$360.00
4 Yard	6	\$430.00
4 Yard Additional Container	1	\$90.00
4 Yard Additional Container	2	\$145.00
4 Yard Additional Container	3	\$215.00
4 Yard Additional Container	4	\$270.00
4 Yard Additional Container	5	\$330.00
4 Yard Additional Container	6	\$400.00
6 Yard	1	\$125.00
6 Yard	2	\$200.00
6 Yard	3	\$300.00
6 Yard	4	\$370.00
6 Yard	5	\$460.00
6 Yard	6	\$550.00
6 Yard Additional Container	1	\$115.00
6 Yard Additional Container	2	\$180.00
6 Yard Additional Container	3	\$275.00
6 Yard Additional Container	4	\$340.00
6 Yard Additional Container	5	\$425.00
6 Yard Additional Container	6	\$510.00
8 Yard	1	\$150.00
8 Yard	2	\$245.00
8 Yard	3	\$355.00
8 Yard	4	\$450.00
8 Yard	5	\$550.00
8 Yard	6	\$650.00
8 Yard Additional Container	1	\$135.00
8 Yard Additional Container	2	\$225.00
8 Yard Additional Container	3	\$320.00
8 Yard Additional Container	4	\$375.00
8 Yard Additional Container	5	\$490.00
8 Yard Additional Container	6	\$565.00
Additional Dumpster Fees		

Description				ırrence	1	Fee	
Additional Co	Additional Collection Per Collection \$100.00						
Exchange Cha	urge		Per I	Exchange	5	\$60.00	
Casters			One-	time fee	5	\$90.00	
Locks			One-	time fee	5	\$90.00	
Roll-off Cont	ainers (Ter	nporary d	or Perm	anent)			
Size		Delivery	Fee	Daily Rent	L	Hauling Rate	Trip Charge
20 Yard		\$175.0	00	\$8.50		\$225.00	\$185.00
30 Yard		\$175.0	00	\$8.50		\$250.00	\$185.00
40 Yard		\$175.0	00	\$8.50		\$275.00	\$185.00
Self-Containe	d & Statio	nary Con	npactor	(Standard Pricin	g for .	All Sizes)	
Hau	ling Rate		Disp	osal Rate per To	n	Trip	o Charge
	350.00			50.00 \$185.00		185.00	
0	er fees can ainers. In t	he event a				customer's reque omer provides a p	st to cover damaged olice report the
•					ŀ	Replacement Cost	1
		Re	placem	ent Cost (with		(with no Damage	
Size	Fee/Da	v	-			( with no Dumuse	
<b>A X X</b> 1		y	Damag	e Waiver)		(wan no Damage Waiver)	Delivery Fee
2 Yard	\$0.35	y		•		, U	
2 Yard 3 Yard			\$2	e Waiver)		Waiver)	<b>Delivery</b> Fee
	\$0.35		\$2 \$2	<b>e Waiver</b> ) 01.50		Waiver) \$403.00	<b>Delivery Fee</b> \$65.00
3 Yard	\$0.35 \$0.35		\$2 \$2 \$2 \$2	<b>e Waiver)</b> 01.50 48.50		Waiver)           \$403.00           \$497.00	Delivery Fee           \$65.00           \$65.00
3 Yard 4 Yard	\$0.35 \$0.35 \$0.35		\$2 \$2 \$2 \$2 \$3	<b>e Waiver)</b> 01.50 48.50 83.50		Waiver)           \$403.00           \$497.00           \$567.00	Delivery Fee           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00
3 Yard 4 Yard 6 Yard	\$0.35 \$0.35 \$0.35 \$0.45		\$2 \$2 \$2 \$2 \$3 \$3 \$4	<b>e Waiver)</b> 01.50 48.50 83.50 86.50		Waiver)           \$403.00           \$497.00           \$567.00           \$773.00	Delivery Fee           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00
3 Yard 4 Yard 6 Yard 8 Yard	\$0.35 \$0.35 \$0.35 \$0.45 \$0.45		\$2 \$2 \$2 \$3 \$3 \$4 \$2,	<b>e Waiver</b> ) 01.50 48.50 83.50 86.50 47.00		Waiver)           \$403.00           \$497.00           \$567.00           \$773.00           \$894.00	Delivery Fee           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00           \$65.00

#### Wired Telecommunications Services – Provider License Fees (Sec. 38-203, Code of Ordinances)

Monthly Charge per Access Line (Subscriber/Customer)

\$2.10

(Sec. 38-202 – Compensation)

- (a) Construction permit fee. The applicant shall pay to the city a permit fee in accordance with the values provided in the table below.
- (b) Rights-of-way fee. The permit holder shall pay to the city a rights-of-way fee that is calculated as of month-end for access lines and as of year-end for all other facilities by applying the appropriate fee to each facility type owned, placed, or maintained by the permit holder. The rights-of-way fee for access lines shall be as proscribed by the state public utilities commission. Rights-of-way fees for all facilities other than access lines shall be prorated for the first year in which a construction permit fee is paid, and shall be paid at the time of the permit application.

Equipment Type	<b>Construction Permit Fee</b>	<b>Rights-of-way Fee</b>
Transport Facilities	\$500.00 for first 5 nodes, \$250.00 for each additional node	\$28.00 per month per node <sup>1, 4</sup>
Network Nodes	\$500.00 for first 5 nodes, \$250.00 for each additional node	\$250.00 per year per node <sup>2, 3</sup>
Node Support Poles	\$1,000.00 per pole	\$250.00 per year per pole <sup>2</sup>

<sup>1</sup> Unless equal or greater amount is paid under Chapter 283 of the V.T.C.A., Local Government Code ch. 283 or V.T.C.A., Utility Code ch. 66. <sup>2</sup> As adjusted by an amount equal to one-half the annual change, if any, in the consumer price index. The city shall provide written notice to each network provider of the new rate; and the rate shall apply to the first payment due to the city on or after the 60 <sup>th</sup> day following the written notice.

<sup>3</sup> Collocated network nodes on city service poles shall also pay an annual collocation fee at a rate not greater than \$20.00 per year per service pole.

<sup>4</sup> A network provider may not install its own transport facilities unless the provider: (1) has a permit to use the public right-of-way; and (2) pays to the city a monthly public right-of-way rate for transport facilities in an amount equal to \$28.00 multiplied by the number of the network provider's network nodes located in the public right-of-way for which the installed transport facilities provide backhaul unless or until the time the network provider's payment of fees to the city exceeds its monthly aggregate per-node compensation to the city. A network provider that wants to connect a network node to the network using the public right-of-way may:

(1) Install its own transport facilities as provided in this section; or

- (2) Obtain transport service from a person that is paying municipal fees to occupy the public right-of-way that are the equivalent of not less than \$28.00 per node per month. A public right-of-way rate required by this section is in addition to any other public right-of-way rate required by the city.
- (c) Annexation and disannexation. Within 30 days following the date of the passage of any action effecting the annexation of any property to or the disannexation of any property from the city's corporate boundaries, the city agrees to furnish user written notice of the action and an accurate map of the city's corporate boundaries showing, if available, street names and number details. For the purpose of compensating the city under this chapter, a permit holder shall start including or excluding facilities within the affected area in the permit holder's count of facilities within 30 days of annexation or disannexation.
- (d) Telecommunications service providers uncollectibles. City and telecommunication service provider understand and agree that telecommunication service provider has a statutory right to pass through to its customers on a pro rata basis any compensation paid to the city for access to the rights-of-way. Any other provision of this chapter notwithstanding, telecommunication service provider shall not be obligated to pay the city for any access lines for which revenues remain uncollectible.
- (e) *Facilities provided to other telecommunications service providers.* To the extent allowed by applicable state and federal law, any telecommunications service providers that purchase unbundled network elements or other facilities for the purpose of rebundling those facilities to create telecommunications service for sale to persons within the city shall pay to the city a rights-of-way fee that is calculated as of month-end by applying the appropriate line fee, as specified in subsection (1) above, to each access line created by rebundling services or facilities.
- (f) Fee application to leased facilities. Pursuant to V.T.C.A., Utilities Code § 54.206.

### **Miscellaneous Fees**

Outdoor Sound Amplification Equipment	(Sec. 18-194, Code of Ordinances)			
Permit for amplification of music or human sp	peech	\$10.00		
Manufactured Home Park or Recreational Vehicle Park				
Construction or Enlargement Fees				
Application for construction/enlargement	\$100.00 plus \$10.00 per unit in excess of	f 25 units		
Park Operations License Fees (Chapter 26, Code of Ordinances)				
Annual operations license	\$100.00 plus \$3.00 for each space within	the park		

### **Appendix A: Municipal Court Fines and Fees Offenses**

The facts and circumstance of each case determines the amount of the fine the court assesses. The range of punishment of most traffic related state offenses or fine for most municipal court violations are as follows: Class C violations are punishable by a maximum fine of \$500, except that zoning, fire safety, and health violations may have fines of up to \$2000 per offense. Most traffic related state offenses have a maximum fine of \$200. There are many exceptions. Individuals should contact the Tomball Municipal Court regarding any fines or fees.

NOTE: Defendants receiving a Disregard Warning Sign-Workers Present or possessing a CDL are NOT eligible for Driving Safety Course or Deferred. All fines double if violations is in a construction zone with workers present.

#### Offense: Fire Marshal File in Tomball Municipal Court

Sec. 1-14. - General penalty for violations of Code; continuing violations.

(a) Whenever in this Code or any other ordinance of the city, an act is prohibited or is made or declared to be unlawful or an offense or a misdemeanor, or wherever in such Code or ordinance the doing of an act is required or the failure to do any act is declared to be unlawful, and no specific penalty is provided therefor, the violation of any such provision of this Code or any such ordinance shall be punished by a fine not exceeding \$500.00, except for:

(1) Violations of municipal ordinances that govern fire, safety, zoning, public health and sanitation, including dumping of refuse, vegetation and litter violations in which the maximum fine shall be \$2,000.00 for each offense; and

(2) Violations of traffic laws which are punishable as a Class C misdemeanor shall be punished by a fine not to exceed \$200.00.

However, no penalty shall be greater or less than the penalty provided for the same or similar offense under the laws of the state.

(b) Each day any violation of this Code or of any ordinance shall continue shall constitute a separate offense. Any violation of any provision of this Code which constitutes an immediate danger to the health, safety, and welfare of the public may be enjoined in a suit brought by the village for such purposes. If any violation of this Code is designated as a nuisance under the provisions of this Code, such nuisance may be summarily abated by the city in addition to the imposition of a fine or imprisonment.

(c) Unless otherwise specifically stated within the provisions of this Code, any violation of this Code or of any ordinance set forth herein that is punishable by a fine that does not exceed \$500.00 does not require a culpable mental state, and a culpable mental state is hereby not required to prove any such offense.

(d) Unless otherwise specifically stated within the provisions of this Code, any violation of this Code or of any ordinance set forth herein that is punishable by a fine that exceeds \$500.00 shall require a culpable mental state of intentionally, knowingly, recklessly or with criminal negligence engaging in conduct constituting the violation.

(e) In any prosecution in the municipal court of the city or of any other court of competent jurisdiction, a complaint charging a violation of this Code need not negate the existence of any affirmative defense but the existence of such may be raised by the defendant in any such prosecution by way of defense as provided in the Texas Penal Code.

(f) A complaint charging a violation of any provision of this Code in the municipal court of the city or any other court of competent jurisdiction need not negative the existence of any exception but the existence of the same may be raised by the defendant in such prosecution by way of defense.

(g) The imposition of a penalty under the provisions of this Code shall not prevent the revocation or suspension of any license, franchise or permit issued or granted under the provisions of this Code.

deemed proper	, by vote of two- incurred under ar	hirds of the members	present, any fine or	upon such conditions as n penalty belonging to the c solution adopted by the con	ity which ma
(Code 1978, §§	§ 1-10, 1-11, 2-25	; Code 1993, §§ 1-14	, 1-15, 2-28)		
	e <b>ference</b> — Limita Il Code <u>ch. 12</u> .	tion on penalties, V	T.C.A., Local Gov	vernment Code § 54.001;	punishment
Code Offer					Minimum
					Fine
11 Fire	Code Violations				\$200.00
	SCHEDULE OF		ND STATE FEES (	SUBJECT TO CHANGE	)
st violation wi	th please of guilty	within 14 days			\$250.00
	blea of guilty, 1 <sup>st</sup> c				\$500.00
Offense: Speed		liense			φ500.00
Speeding	Fine	Court Costs	Total	Workers Present	Total
1-15	\$86.00	\$134.00	\$220.00	\$25.00	\$245.00
16	\$92.00	\$134.00	\$226.00	\$25.00	\$251.00
17	\$98.00	\$134.00	232.00	\$25.00	\$257.00
18	\$104.00	\$134.00	\$238.00	\$25.00	\$263.00
19	\$110.00	\$134.00	\$244.00	\$25.00	\$269.00
20	\$116.00	\$134.00	\$250.00	\$25.00	\$275.00
21	\$122.00	\$134.00	\$256.00	\$25.00	\$281.00
22	\$128.00	\$134.00	\$262.00	\$25.00	\$287.00
23	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$268.00	\$25.00	\$293.00
24	\$140.00	\$134.00	\$274.00	\$25.00	\$299.00
25	\$146.00	\$134.00	\$280.00	\$25.00	\$305.00
26	\$152.00	\$134.00	\$286.00	\$25.00	\$311.00
27	\$158.00	\$134.00	\$292.00	\$25.00	\$317.00
28	\$164.00	\$134.00	\$298.00	\$25.00	\$323.00
29	\$170.00	\$134.00	\$304.00	\$25.00	\$329.00
30	\$176.00	\$134.00	\$310.00	\$25.00	\$335.00
31	\$182.00	\$134.00	\$316.00	\$25.00	\$341.00
32	\$188.00	\$134.00	\$322.00	\$25.00	\$347.00
33	\$194.00	\$134.00	\$328.00	\$25.00	\$353.00
34 and over Offense: Spee	\$200.00 ding in a School 2	\$134.00 Zone	\$334.00	\$25.00	\$359.00
-					
Speeding	<b>Fine</b>	Court Costs	<u>Total</u>	Workers Present	Total
1-15	\$86.00	\$159.00	\$245.00	\$25.00	\$270.00
16	\$92.00	\$159.00	\$251.00	\$25.00	\$276.00
17	\$98.00	\$159.00	\$257.00	\$25.00	\$282.00
<u>18</u> 19	\$104.00 \$110.00	\$159.00 \$159.00	\$263.00 \$269.00	\$25.00 \$25.00	\$288.00 \$294.00
20	\$110.00	\$159.00	\$269.00	\$25.00	\$294.00
20	\$116.00	\$159.00	\$275.00 \$281.00	\$25.00	\$306.00
21	\$122.00	\$159.00	\$281.00	\$25.00	\$312.00
22	\$128.00	\$159.00	\$293.00	\$25.00	\$318.00
23	\$134.00	\$159.00	\$299.00	\$25.00	\$324.00

25	\$1	46.00	\$159.00	\$305.00	\$25.00	\$330.00
26	\$1	52.00	\$159.00	\$211.00	\$25.00	\$336.00
27	\$1	58.00	\$159.00	\$317.00	\$25.00	\$342.00
28	\$1	64.00	\$159.00	\$323.00	\$25.00	\$348.00
29	\$1	70.00	\$159.00	\$329.00	\$25.00	\$354.00
30	\$1	76.00	\$159.00	\$335.00	\$25.00	\$360.00
31		82.00	\$159.00	\$341.00	\$25.00	\$366.00
32	\$1	88.00	\$159.00	\$347.00	\$25.00	\$372.00
33		94.00	\$159.00	\$353.00	\$25.00	\$378.00
34 and ov		200.00	\$159.00	\$359.00	\$25.00	\$384.00
	peeding in a		-	·		·
Speedin	0	Fine	Court Costs	Total	Workers Present	Total
1-15		72.00	\$134.00	\$306.00	\$25.00	\$331.00
16		84.00	\$134.00	\$318.00	\$25.00	\$343.00
17		96.00	\$134.00	\$330.00	\$25.00	\$355.00
18		208.00	\$134.00	\$342.00	\$25.00	\$367.00
19		220.00	\$134.00	\$354.00	\$25.00	\$379.00
20		232.00	\$134.00	\$366.00	\$25.00	\$391.00
21		244.00	\$134.00	\$378.00	\$25.00	\$403.00
22		256.00	\$134.00	\$390.00	\$25.00	\$415.00
23		268.00	\$134.00	\$402.00	\$25.00	\$427.00
24	\$2	280.00	\$134.00	\$414.00	\$25.00	\$439.00
25	\$2	292.00	\$134.00	\$426.00	\$25.00	\$451.00
26	\$3	304.00	\$134.00	\$438.00	\$25.00	\$463.00
27	\$3	316.00	\$134.00	\$450.00	\$25.00	\$475.00
28	\$3	328.00	\$134.00	\$462.00	\$25.00	\$487.00
29	\$3	340.00	\$134.00	\$474.00	\$25.00	\$499.00
30	\$3	352.00	\$134.00	\$486.00	\$25.00	\$511.00
31	\$3	364.00	\$134.00	\$498.00	\$25.00	\$523.00
32	\$3	376.00	\$134.00	\$510.00	\$25.00	\$535.00
33	\$3	388.00	\$134.00	\$522.00	\$25.00	\$547.00
34 and ov	/er \$4	00.00	\$134.00	\$534.00	\$25.00	\$559.00
Additional						
	Offenses					
Offense	Offense	Offense	Description			Total
Offense Code	Offense Code	Offense	Description			Total Due
Code	Offense Code Type	00	•	nt Control Sec 18-2590		Due
Code 5	Offense Code Type O	Article V	/i Erosion &Sedimer	nt Control Sec 18-259(		Due \$581.00
<i>Code</i> 5 19	Offense Code Type O O	Article V Sec 34-1	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr	nt Control Sec 18-259( onic Variable Message		Due           \$581.00           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20	Offense Code Type O O O	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36			Due           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21	Offense Code Type O O O O	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76			Due           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22	Offense Code Type O O O O O O	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec 50-82			Due           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23	Offense Code Type O O O O O O O	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violation Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimen 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec 50-82 n Of Sec. 50-112			Due           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23           24	<i>Offense</i> <i>Code</i> <i>Type</i> O O O O O O O	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violation Violation Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec 50-82 n Of Sec. 50-112 n Of Sec 50-113			Due           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23           24           25	<i>Offense</i> <i>Code</i> <i>Type</i> O O O O O O O O	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec 50-82 n Of Sec. 50-112 n Of Sec 50-113 n Of Sec 50-115			Due           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23           24           25           26	<i>Offense</i> <i>Code</i> <i>Type</i> O O O O O O O O O O	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec 50-82 n Of Sec. 50-112 n Of Sec 50-113 n Of Sec 50-115 n Of Section 38-160			Due           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23           24           25           26           27	0ffense Code Type 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec. 50-82 n Of Sec. 50-112 n Of Sec. 50-113 n Of Sec 50-115 n Of Section 38-160 n Of Section 46-21	onic Variable Message	e Sign	Due           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23           24           25           26           27           28	<i>Offense</i> <i>Code</i> <i>Type</i> O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O O	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec. 50-112 n Of Sec. 50-113 n Of Sec 50-115 n Of Sec 50-115 n Of Section 38-160 n Of Section 46-21 n Sec 20-28 Ifc (Sec		e Sign	Due           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23           24           25           26           27           28           29	0ffense Code Type 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Violation Requirem	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec. 50-82 n Of Sec. 50-112 n Of Sec 50-113 n Of Sec 50-115 n Of Section 38-160 n Of Section 46-21 n Sec 20-28 Ifc (Sec ments For Traps	onic Variable Message 308.1.4) Open Flame (	e Sign	Due           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23           24           25           26           27           28           29           30	0ffense Code Type 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violati	/i Erosion &Sedimen 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec. 50-82 n Of Sec. 50-112 n Of Sec. 50-113 n Of Sec 50-115 n Of Section 38-160 n Of Section 46-21 n Sec 20-28 Ifc (Sec ments For Traps linance Violation Wo	onic Variable Message 308.1.4) Open Flame ( orking W/O Permit	e Sign	Due           \$581.00
Code           5           19           20           21           22           23           24           25           26           27           28           29	0ffense Code Type 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Article V Sec 34-1 Violation Violati	/i Erosion &Sedimer 1 Changeable Electr n Of Sec. 50-36 n Of Sec. 50-76 n Of Sec. 50-82 n Of Sec. 50-112 n Of Sec. 50-113 n Of Sec 50-115 n Of Section 38-160 n Of Section 46-21 n Sec 20-28 Ifc (Sec ments For Traps linance Violation Wo n Of Sec.50-117 Hor	onic Variable Message 308.1.4) Open Flame ( orking W/O Permit	e Sign	Due           \$581.00

10	0	City Ordinanca Violata City Ordinanca Nyicang-	\$501.00
10	0	City Ordinance - Violate City Ordinance Nuisance	\$581.00 \$581.00
11	0	City Ordinance - Burning Without Permit	\$581.00
12	0	City Ordinance - Burning, Deliberate Or Negligent	\$581.00
14	0	City Ordinance - Noise	\$581.00
15	0	City Ordinance - No Taxi Driver Permit	\$581.00
16	0	City Ordinance - Install Fire-Extinguishing System W/O Permit	\$581.00
17	0	City Ordinance-Electrical-Work W/O Permit	\$581.00
18	0	Co-Use Of Certain Wireless Communication Device While Driving Prohibited	\$281.00
249	Т	Obscured License Plates	\$177.00
251	Т	Park In Main Traveled Way	\$274.00
271	Т	No Valid Class B Drivers License	\$189.00
272	Т	No Valid Class A Drivers License	\$189.00
273	Т	No Valid Inspection Sticker	\$177.00
275	Т	No Valid Class M Drivers License	\$189.00
285	Т	Improper Start From Stop/Parked Position	\$274.00
289	Т	Expired Dealer Paper Plates	\$177.00
318	Т	Illegal Right Turn From Inside Left Lane	\$274.00
319	Т	Fail To Yield R-O-W R.R. Crossing	\$274.00
327	Т	Fail To Yield R-O-W From Parked Position	\$274.00
340	T	Straight From Turn Only Lane	\$224.00
342	S	Solicitation By Pedestrians 552.007 (A)	\$381.00
345	T	U-Turn Not In Safety	\$224.00
367	T	No Parking Lights When Needed	\$114.00
373	T	Driving Left Of Center	\$224.00
373	T	Driving Left Of Double Yellow Stripe	\$224.00
428	T	No Thru Trucks Over 2 Axles	\$224.00
444	T	Display Alternating Lights To Rear	\$134.00
444 445	T		\$134.00
443	T	Unapproved Lighting Equipment	
	T	Improper Tread Depth	\$134.00
451	T T	No Headlights	\$224.00
452		No Brake Lights	\$134.00
454	Т	No Tow Lights On Towed Vehicle	\$184.00
455	Т	No Rear View Mirror	\$134.00
460	Т	Hubcaps Overextended To Left 8" Spiked	\$134.00
462	Т	Fail To Set Park Brake	\$134.00
473	Т	Passing Within Intersection	\$224.00
474	Т	Passing On Unimproved Shoulder Of Road	\$224.00
475	Т	Pass With Insufficient Clearance	\$224.00
477	Т	Passing On Right Not In Safety	\$224.00
479	Т	Passing School Bus Unloading	\$634.00
480	Т	Passing School Bus-Loading	\$634.00
482	Т	Pass Within 100 Ft. Of Intersection	\$224.00
483	Т	Pass Within 100 Ft. Of Railroad Crossing	\$224.00
489	Т	Stopped Within Intersection	\$224.00
503	Т	Fail To Signal Stop	\$224.00
505	Т	Backing Not In Safety	\$274.00
510	Т	Unattended Vehicle	\$244.00
511	Т	Leaving Child Unattended In Vehicle	\$316.00
517	Т	Block Moving Lane Of Traffic	\$274.00
525	Р	Illegally Parked-Prohibited By Signs	\$250.00
529	P	Parked In Bus. Or Res. District 545.301	\$94.00
532	0	City Ordinance - Illegal Parking Over 24 Hours	\$91.00
534	0	City Ordinance - Hitchiking-Solicitation By Pedestrians	\$224.00

535	S	Walking In Roadway	\$224.00
536	T	Open Door Into Lane Of Traffic	\$134.00
537	Т	Tamper With Barricades	\$154.00
548	Т	Fail To Report Accident-Pedestrian	\$224.00
549	T	Fail To Use Due-Care Hit Pedestrian	\$224.00
550	T	Fail To Report Accident To Police Dept.	\$204.00
560	T	Fail To Stop And Render Aid	\$281.00
563	T	Fail To Stop And Give Info-Object Traffic Area	\$174.00
505	T	Cut Across Parking Lot	\$224.00
595	T	Passing On Shoulder Of Road	\$224.00
596	T	Driving On Shoulder Of Roadway	\$274.00
600	T	Fail To Cover Load	\$134.00
603	0	City Ordinance - Trash Disposal	\$281.00
604	T	Fail To Properly Secure Trailer	\$144.00
605	T	Fail To Secure Vehicle	\$144.00
606	T	Fail To Secure Load	\$134.00
641	T	No Safety Chain Trailer	\$134.00
695	T		
	T T	Bicycle Not Equipped With Lights	\$115.00
696 700		Bicycle Fail To Yield Row Left	\$114.00
700	0	City Ordinance - Unleashed Dog/Cat Running At Large	\$114.00
701	0	No Sign Permit	\$281.00
702	0	City Ordinance - Violation Of Sec 18-166	\$581.00
704	0	City Ordinance - Nuisance-Odors	\$281.00
705	T	Obstructing Fire Hydrant	\$281.00
706	0	City Ordinance - Nuisance-All Types Noises	\$281.00
707	0	City Ordinance - Dog/Cat/Vaccination And Licensing	\$134.00
708	0	City Ordinance - Plumbing & Gas Ordinance	\$281.00
710	0	City Ordinance - Prohibited Signs	\$281.00
711	0	City Ordinance-Prohibited Smoking Products/Paraphernalia	\$281.00
712	0	City Ordinance - Waste Material Containers Collection	\$281.00
713	0	City Ordinance - Driveway Ordinance Sec.14-4 E	\$281.00
715	0	City Ordinance - Nuisances-Noise	\$281.00
718	S	Paint Spray Booth Ifc 1504.1	\$1,000.00
719	0	City Ordinance - Prohibited Use Of Wireless Comm Device While Driving	\$224.00
721	0	No Stopping/Standing/Pk In Roadway	\$281.00
722	0	Section 18-164 Nuisance	\$581.00
725	S	Nuisance-Rubbish, Structures, Etc.	\$281.00
726	0	City Ordinance - Livestock In Residential Area	\$281.00
730	0	City Ordinance - Drive-Ways Sec.14-4(D)(E)	\$281.00
731	S	Train Obstructing Crossing	\$154.00
742	0	City Ordinance-Alarm System Installation W/O Permit	\$581.00
746	S	Minor - Tob/Cig Prod/Poss/Pur/Consume	\$281.00
750	0	City Ordinance - Digging Out	\$224.00
751	0	City Ordinance - Horn, Vehicle Sounding Of	\$281.00
753	0	City Ordinance - Fail To Have Current Reg. For Animals	\$134.00
754	0	City Ordinance - Animal Quarantine	\$134.00
755	0	City Ordinance - Fire Code Locked Exits	\$581.00
756	0	City Ordinance - Discharge Waste In Public Sewer	\$281.00
757	0	City Ordinance - Tire Storage And Mosquito Control	\$331.00
758	0	City Ordinance - Noisy Vehicles	\$281.00
759	0	City Ordinance - Illegal Dumping	\$2,000.00
760	0	City Ordinance - Junk Vehicle Parts	\$281.00
761	0	City Ordinance - Junk Vehicle	\$281.00

7.0	0		¢501.00
762	0	City Ordinance - Obstruction Sidewalk/Easement/Street	\$581.00
763	0	City Ordinance - Water-Emergency Rationing	\$281.00
765	0	City Ordinance - Fireworks	\$1,000.00
766	0	City Ordinance - Collection By City Only	\$581.00
767	0	City Ordinance - Certificate Of Occupancy	\$281.00
769	S	Storage/Use Hazardous Materials	\$1,000.00
770	S	Occupancy Prohib Before Approval	\$581.00
771	S	Combustible Waste Dumpster Permit	\$581.00
772	0	C/C Maint Sprinkler System	\$1,000.00
773	0	C/C Maint Fire Alarm System	\$1,000.00
775	0	City Ordinance - No Development Permit	\$281.00
776	0	City Ordinance - Soliciting With No Permit	\$300.00
777	S	Access To Electrical Panels	\$331.00
778	S	Exit Sign Must Be Lighted	\$581.00
779	0	City Ordinance - Driveway Surface	\$281.00
780	0	City Ordinance - Violation Sec 36-27	\$2,081.00
781	0	City Ordinance - Discharge Wastewater	\$281.00
789	0	City Ordinance - Unlicensed Wrecker	\$281.00
790	0	City Ordinance - Unlicensed Wrecker Driver	\$281.00
791	0	City Ordinance - Abandonment Of Nonconforming Uses And Structures &	\$281.00
		Cessation Of Use Of	
792	0	City Ordinance- No Building Permit	\$281.00
793	0	City Ordinance- Attention Getting Device	\$281.00
803	S	Furnish Alcohol To Minor	\$281.00
804	0	City Ordinance - Dischg Firearm In City Limits	\$281.00
812	S	D.O.C. Public Exposure	\$316.00
815	S	Assault By Threat	\$316.00
816	S	Assault By Physical Contact	\$316.00
830	S	Sale Of Alcohol To Certain Persons	\$281.00
832	S	Possess Intoxicants On School Property	\$281.00
847	S	Theft Of Service	\$316.00
855	S	Littering	\$281.00
863	S	Consume Alcohol During Prohibited Hours	\$281.00
864	S	Contempt For Disobeying Court Order	\$81.00
865	S	Contempt of Discosing Court of del	\$281.00
867	0	City Ordinance - Curfew-Nighttime	\$214.00
868	0	City Ordinance - Curfew-Daytime	\$214.00
869	S	Fail To Attend School	\$265.00
871	<u> </u>	Electrical Hazards	\$331.00
872	<u> </u>	Exit Signs Fire Code	\$581.00
872	<u> </u>	Disruption Of Transportation	\$281.00
873	<u> </u>	Disruption Of Classes	\$281.00
875	<u> </u>	Criminal Trespass	\$316.00
875	S	Trespass -School Grounds	\$281.00
878	<u> </u>	*	
878 1000	<u> </u>	Disruption Of School Activities Criminal Mischief/Class C	\$281.00 \$316.00
1000	<u> </u>	Tampering W/ A Govt Record( School Enrollment)	
			\$581.00
1010	S	Reckless Damage Or Destruction	\$316.00
1020	S	Theft	\$316.00
1105	T	Use Wireless Communication Device In School Zone	\$359.00
1106	Т	Use A Wireless Communication Device For Electronic Messaging While	\$233.00
1100	~	Driving	<b>#21500</b>
1130	S	Failure To Identify	\$316.00
1170	S	D.O.C. Obscene Language	\$316.00

1171	S	D.O.C. Offensive Gesture/Display	\$316.00
1172	S	D.O.C. Noxious/Unreasonable Odor (Chemical)	\$316.00
1172	S	D.O.C. Abuse Or Threaten (Offensive Manner)	\$281.00
1173	<u>S</u>	D.O.C. Unreasonable Noise	\$316.00
1174	<u>S</u>	D.O.C. Fighting With Another	\$281.00
1175	<u>S</u>	D.O.C. Window Peeping-Dwelling	\$316.00
1170	<u>S</u>	D.O.C. Window Peeping/Hotel Or Motel	\$316.00
1177	<u>S</u>	D.O.C. Discharges Firearm/Public Roadway	\$316.00
1178	<u>S</u>	Make Firearm Accessible To A Child	\$316.00
1180	S		\$316.00
1210	S	Obscene Display Smoking Tobacco-Prohibited Areas	\$316.00
1210	<u> </u>	Public Intoxication	\$316.00
	<u> </u>		
1230		Possession/Consumption Of Alcohol In Motor Vehicle	\$316.00
2000	S	Consume Alcoholic Beverages On Off-Premised License Account	\$281.00
2001	S	Sale To Certain Persons	\$281.00
2010	S	Consumption Of Alcoholic Beverages Near A School	\$281.00
2090	S	Sale Of Tobacco Products To A Minor	\$281.00
2091	S	Sell Cig/Tob Products W/O Permit	\$281.00
2100	S	Possession Of Drug Paraphernalia	\$281.00
2200	Т	Fail To Set Park Brake	\$134.00
273E	Т	Fictitious Inspection Sticker	\$281.00
2900	S	Equipment Not In Compliance W/ Federal Standards 49 C.F.R.571.108	\$281.00
3001	Т	Speeding See Chart	
3002	Т	Unsafe Speed/Too Fast For Conditions	\$274.00
3003	Т	Impeding Traffic	\$274.00
3004	Т	Racing/Drag Racing/Acceleration Contest For Speed	\$274.00
3005	Т	Fail To Yield R-O-W	\$274.00
3006	Т	Ran Stop Sign	\$274.00
3007	Т	Ran Red Light	\$274.00
3008	Т	Disregard Flashing Yellow Signal	\$274.00
3009	Т	Changed Lane When Unsafe	\$274.00
3011	Т	Turned Left From Wrong Lane	\$274.00
3012	Т	Turned Right From Wrong Lane	\$274.00
3013	Т	Cut Corner Left Turn	\$274.00
3014	Т	Improper Turn	\$274.00
3015	Т	Drove On Wrong Side Of Road	\$274.00
3016	Т	Drove Wrong Way On One-Way Roadway	\$274.00
3017	Т	Following Too Closely	\$284.00
3018	Т	Passed - Insufficient Clearance	\$274.00
3019	Т	Disregard No Passing Zone	\$274.00
3020	Т	Illegal Pass On Right	\$274.00
3021	Т	Failed To Stop For School Bus (Or Remain Stopped)	\$634.00
3022	Т	Failed To Pass To Right Safely/Improper Passing	\$274.00
3024	Т	Unsafe Start From Parked, Stopped, Standing	\$274.00
3025	Т	Fail To Maint. Fina. Resp. 2nd/Off.	\$581.00
3026	Т	Parking On Roadway	\$274.00
3028	T	Crossing Physical Barrier	\$274.00
3031	T	Unrestrained Child Under 8 Years Of Age	\$254.00
3032	T	No Seat Belt - Driver	\$194.00
	T	No Seat Belt - Passenger	\$194.00
3033	-		
3033 3034	Т	Child (8 -16) Not Secured By Safety Belt	\$194.00
3033 3034 3038	T T	Child (8 -16) Not Secured By Safety Belt Operate Vehicle With Child In Open Bed	\$194.00 \$274.00

3045	Т	Fail To Give Information/Render Aid<\$200	\$221.00
3049	T	Fail To Maint. Fina. Resp	\$296.00
3050	T	Fail To Control Speed	\$274.00
3050	T	Operating Veh Below Posted Min Speed	\$274.00
3052	T	Fail To Yield R-O-W To Vehicle In Intersection (Stop Sign)	\$274.00
3052	T	Failed To Yield R-O-W At Yield Sign	\$274.00
3054	T	Fail To Yield R-O-W At Open Intersection	\$274.00
3055	T	Fail To Yield R-O-W Turning Left	\$274.00
3056	T	Fail To Yield R-O-W (Private Drive/Alley ,Building)	\$274.00
3057	T	Fail To Yield R-O-W To Emergency Vehicle	\$274.00
3058	T	Fail To Yield R-O-W On Green Arrow Signal	\$274.00
3059	T	Disregard Official Traffic Control Device	\$274.00
3060	T	Failed To Stop At Designated Point (Stop Sign)	\$274.00
3061	T	Fail To Stop-Designated Point (At Yield Sign)	\$274.00
3062	T	Lack Of Caution Turning On Green Arrow	\$274.00
3063	T	Failed To Stop At Proper Place (Traffic Light)	\$274.00
3064	T	Fail To Stop At Proper ( Not At Intersection)	\$274.00
3065	T	Disregard Warning Sign At Construction	\$274.00
3066	T	Drove Through Safety Zone	\$274.00
3067	T	Disregard Flashing Red Signal (At Stop Sign, Etc)	\$274.00
3068	T	Failed To Stop At Proper Place (Flashing Red Signal)	\$274.00
3069	T	Disregard Lane Control Signal	\$274.00
3070	T	Failed To Maintain Single Lane	\$274.00
3070	T	Disregard No Lane Change Sign	\$274.00
3072	T	Disregard Signal At Rr Crossing	\$274.00
3072	T	Disregard Rr Crossing Gate Or Flagman	\$274.00
3074	T	Failed To Stop At Marked Rr Crossing	\$274.00
3075	T	Oper Of Heavy Equip Disregarded Signal Of Approaching Train	\$274.00
3076	Т	Turned Across Dividing Section	\$274.00
3077	Т	Improper Rt Turn Too Wide	\$274.00
3078	Т	Disregard Turn Marks	\$274.00
3079	Т	Made U Turn On Curve Or Hill	\$274.00
3080	Т	Turned When Unsafe	\$274.00
3081	Т	Crossing Property (Cut Corner)	\$274.00
3082	Т	Fail To Y-O-W On Left When Passing An Obstruction	\$274.00
3084	Т	Fail To Signal Lane Change	\$274.00
3085	Т	Failed To Give One-Half Of Roadway	\$274.00
3086	Т	Fail To Pass On Right	\$274.00
3088	Т	Drove On Wrong Side Of Divided Highway	\$274.00
3089	Т	Drove Center Lane (Not Passing/Not Turning Left)	\$274.00
3090	Т	Drove Wrong Way In Designated Lane	\$274.00
3091	Т	Wrong Side Of Road - No Passing	\$274.00
3092	Т	Cut In After Passing	\$274.00
3096	Т	Failed To Signal Turn	\$274.00
3097	Т	Failed To Signal Intent Prior To 100 Ft	\$274.00
3099	Т	Improper Turn Or Hand Signal	\$274.00
3101	Т	Driving While License Suspended/Invalid	\$381.00
3103	S	No Driver's License	\$189.00
3106	S	Violate DI Restriction	\$189.00
3107	S	Permit Unlawful Use Of Dl	\$189.00
3112	Т	Motorcycle No Endorsement	\$189.00
3115	Т	Failed To Yield To Pedestrian On Sidewalk	\$274.00
3116	Т	Failed To Yield To Pedestrians In Crosswalk	\$274.00

3120	Т	Motorcycle Passenger Without Approved Headgear	\$147.00
3120	T	Disregard Police Officer	\$274.00
3124	T	Failed To Give Way When Overtaken	\$274.00
3125	T	Increase Speed While Being Overtaken	\$274.00
3123	T	Drove Onto (From) Controlled Access Highway Where Prohibited	\$274.00
3131	T	Failed To Stop For Approaching Train	\$274.00
3138	T	Failed To Stop (Alley, Driveway, Bld)	\$274.00
3149	S	Wrong Mvr -Assigned To Other Veh	\$181.00
3155	T	Failed To Dim Headlights - Meeting	\$189.00
3155	T	Failed To Dim Headlights - Following	\$189.00
3150	S	No Mounted Head Lamp	\$156.00
3162	T	Defective Head Lamp	\$209.00
3162	T	Headlamp(S) Glaring, Not Adjusted	\$209.00
3166	T	No Tail Lamps(S)-Not Equipped	\$209.00
3160	T T	Defective Tail Lamp(S)	
3167	T T		\$209.00
		Tail Lamp(S) Improperly Located	\$209.00
3169	Т	No Stop Lamp(S)	\$209.00
3170	Т	Defective Stop Lamp(S)	\$209.00
3172	Т	Defective Turn Signal Lamp(S)	\$209.00
3174	Т	Defective Parking Lamp(S)	\$209.00
3175	Т	Improper Use Of Back-Up Lamps	\$209.00
3186	Т	White Lights Showing To Rear	\$209.00
3194	Т	Coasting	\$274.00
3198	Т	Drove Without Lights (When Required)	\$274.00
3202	Т	Violate Operating Hours-Minor	\$189.00
3204	Т	Passing Emergency Vehicle	\$274.00
3205	Т	Expired Motor Vehicle Inspection	\$177.00
3207	Т	Motorcycle Operator Without Approved Headgear	\$151.00
3210	Т	Motorcycle Oper W/Pass W/O Approved Headgear	\$151.00
3225	Т	Unnecessary Use Of Horn	\$334.00
3227	Т	Muffler Violation	\$214.00
3229	Т	Defective Exhaust Emission System	\$214.00
3231	Т	Illegal Window Tinting	\$209.00
3233	Т	Defective Windshield Wiper	\$209.00
3251	Т	No Front Seat Belts (Required)	\$194.00
3252	Р	Parked Within An Intersection	\$187.00
3253	Р	Parked On A Crosswalk	\$82.00
3259	Т	Expired Driver's License	\$189.00
3260	Т	Expired Commercial Driver's License	\$189.00
3263	Т	Fail To Display Driver's License	\$189.00
3264	Т	Fail To Change Address Driver's License	\$189.00
3272	Т	Fail To Comply With Requirements On Striking Unattended Vehicle	\$274.00
3273	Т	Duties Upon Striking A Fixed Object	\$221.00
3274	Т	No License Plate Light	\$209.00
3277	Т	Unauthorized Red, White or Blue Flashing Lights	\$156.00
3284	Р	Parked Double	\$82.00
3287	Т	Fail To Yield R-O-W Turning On Red Signal	\$274.00
3288	Т	Fail To Yield R-O-W Changing Lanes	\$274.00
3300	Т	More Than One License (Cdl)	\$189.00
3301	Т	No Commercial Driver's License (Cdl)	\$189.00
3302	Т	Change Name/Mailing Address Later Than 30 Days (Cdl)	\$189.00
3303	Т	Fail To Get A Texas Cdl After 30days Of Residence In This State	\$189.00
3304	Т	False Statement On Cdl Application Or Certificate	\$189.00

3305	Т	Endorsement Violation On Cdl	\$234.00
3306	Т	Restriction Violation - Cdl	\$181.00
3309	S	Open Container- Driver	\$581.00
3312	Т	Negligent Collision	\$274.00
3314	S	Interfere With Funeral Procession	\$369.00
3315	Т	Drove On Sidewalk	\$274.00
3316	Т	Backed Upon Shoulder (Or Roadway) Of Controlled Access Highway/Illegal Backing	\$274.00
3320	Т	Obstructing Traffic	\$274.00
3323	S	Open Container-Passenger	\$581.00
3333	Т	Violate Promise To Appear	\$226.00
3337	S	Failure To Appear/Bail Jumping	\$226.00
3341	Т	Driving Around Warning Signs/ Barricades	\$274.00
3342	Т	Disregard Warning Signs Or Barricades	\$274.00
3364	T	Parent/Guardian Permitted Unlicensed Minor To Drive	\$154.00
3365	T	Non-Guardian Permitted Unlicensed Driver to Drive	\$154.00
3519	S	Jaywalking	\$281.00
3528	S	Pedestrian Walking Wrong Way	\$281.00
3550	P	Blocking Handicap Access	\$581.00
3550	P	Park/Stand/Stop Between Safety Zone And Curb	\$567.00
3552	P	Park/Stand In Front Of Public/Private Drive	\$185.00
3553	S	Handicap Parking Violations	\$567.00
3554F	P	Parked In A Fire Lane (Fire Marshall)	\$567.00
3555	P	Park Bicycle On Sidewalk/Impede Traffic	\$82.00
3555	P	Parking/Stopping/Standing On A Sidewalk	\$82.00
3557	P P	Parking/Stopping/Standing On Railroad Tracks	
3561	P P		\$82.00
	P P	Parked Facing Traffic Parked With Wheels Over 18 Inches From Curb Or Edge Of Beedway	\$82.00
3564	Р Р	Parked With Wheels Over 18 Inches From Curb Or Edge Of Roadway	\$82.00
3565	P P	Parked Within 50 Feet Of Railroad Crossing	\$82.00
3569	P P	Parking/Standing Within 15 Feet Of A Fire Hydrant Park Or Stand Within 20 Ft Of Crosswalk At Intersection	\$567.00
3570	P P		\$82.00
3571 3572	P P	Park Or Stand Within 20 Ft Of Driveway To Fire Station           Park Or Stand Within 30 Ft Of A Traffic Control Device	\$82.00
	P T		\$82.00
3582		Disregard Pedestrian Control Signal	\$274.00
3589	Т	Crossed Fire Hose Without Permission	\$634.00
3590	Т	Drove Into Block Where Fire Engine Stopped	\$274.00
3591	Т	Following Ambulance	\$334.00
3594	P	Obstructing Fire Apparatus	\$281.00
3622	Т	Improperly Secured Tailgate	\$209.00
3627	Т	Vehicle W/O Required Equip Or In Unsafe Condition	\$156.00
3656	Т	Display Expired Registration	\$177.00
3658	Т	Display Unclean License Plates	\$177.00
3667	T	Oper. Mtr. Veh. W/Out License Plt Or W/One L/Plt	\$177.00
3668	T	Operate Unregistered Motor Vehicle	\$177.00
3722	Т	Over Allowable Gross Weight-Permit Violation	\$254.00
3800	S	Minor - In Possession Alcohol	\$281.00
3801	S	Minor - Attempt To Purchase Alcohol	\$281.00
3802	S	Minor - Purchase Alcohol	\$281.00
3803	S	Minor - Consumption Of Alcohol	\$281.00
3804	S	Minor - Misrepresentation Of Age	\$154.00
3805	S	Minor - Public Intoxication	\$281.00
3806	S	Minor - Driving Under The Influence	\$281.00
3907	S	Massage Therapist No Registration health Code 455.151a	\$581.00
3908	S	Massage Therapist Advertising Unregister health Code 455.205c	\$581.00

4162	S	Unlawful Transport Or Use Of Diesel Fuel	\$281.00
840E	Т	Fleeing From A Police Officer	\$281.00
9005	S	Overweight 20,001-40,000	\$5,081.00
3005A	Т	Fail To Yield R-O-W To Vehicle Entering From Highway	\$274.00
3005B	Т	Fail To Yield R-O-W To Vehicle Leaving Highway	\$274.00
3005C	Т	Fail To Yield R-O-W Intersection W/Traf Cntrl Device	\$274.00
3015A	Т	Drove On Wrong Side Of Road/Bridge	\$274.00
3015B	Т	Drove On Wrong Side Of Road/Intersection	\$274.00
3015C	Т	Drove On Wrong Side Of Road/Rr Grade	\$274.00
3052A	Т	Failed To Yield At Stop Intersection	\$274.00
3096A	Т	Failed To Signal Turn	\$274.00
3103A	Т	Fail To Obtain Tx Dl Within 90 Days	\$189.00
3116A	Т	Fail To Yield To Pedestrian In Crosswalk (No Signals)	\$274.00
3162A	Т	Defective Head Lamps (Motorcycle)	\$209.00
3213E	Т	Defective Brakes	\$209.00
3554F	Р	Parked In Fire Lane	\$500.00
3591A	Т	Following Fire Apparatus	\$274.00
9002E	S	Fail To Inspect/Use Emergency Equipment	\$201.00
9008B	S	Failure To Display Medical Certificate	\$201.00
9049A	S	Cmv Miscellaneous	\$201.00
9051A	S	No Valid Certificate Of Inspection-Cmv	\$201.00